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                  SUBJECT TO COMPLETION DATED DECEMBER 6, 2000

                                   PROSPECTUS

                                 466,255 SHARES

                         SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.

                                  COMMON STOCK
                            _______________________

     This prospectus is part of a registration statement that covers 466,255
shares of our common stock held by Comcast SC Investment, Inc., a wholly-owned
subsidiary of Comcast Corporation, or which may be acquired by it upon the
exercise of a warrant held by it.  The shares may be offered and sold from time
to time by Comcast SC.   We will receive no proceeds from the sale of the
shares.

     Our shares are traded on the Nasdaq National Market under the symbol
"SEAC."  On December 1, 2000, the last reported sale price of our common stock
on the Nasdaq National Market was $26.0938 per share.

                                _______________

     INVESTING IN THE COMMON STOCK INVOLVES RISKS.  SEE "RISK FACTORS" BEGINNING
ON PAGE 6.

                                _______________

     THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION AND STATE SECURITIES REGULATORS HAVE
NOT APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES, OR DETERMINED IF THIS
PROSPECTUS IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE.  IT IS ILLEGAL FOR ANY PERSON TO TELL YOU
OTHERWISE.

                                _______________

               The date of this Prospectus is _______ ___, 2000.

                             AVAILABLE INFORMATION

     We are subject to the informational requirements of the Securities Exchange
Act of 1934, as amended, and accordingly file reports, proxy statements and
other information with the Securities and Exchange Commission.  Reports, proxy
statements and other information filed by SeaChange International may be
inspected and copied at the public reference facilities maintained by the
Commission at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549.

     Information on the operation of the Public Reference Room may be obtained
by calling 1-800-SEC-0330.  Our common stock is traded on the Nasdaq National
Market.  Reports, proxy statements and other information concerning SeaChange
International may be inspected at the offices of the National Association of
Securities Dealers, Inc. located at 1735 K Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006.

     We have filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission a registration
statement on Form S-3 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, with respect
to the shares of our common stock offered hereby.  This prospectus does not
contain all information set forth in the registration statement, certain parts
of which are omitted in accordance with the rules and regulations of the
Securities and Exchange Commission.  For further information regarding us and



the shares of our common stock offered hereby, we refer you to the registration
statement and to the exhibits and schedules filed with it.  Statements contained
in this prospectus regarding the contents of any agreement or other document
filed as an exhibit to the registration statement are necessarily summaries of
those documents, and in each instance we refer you to the copy of that document
filed as an exhibit to the registration statement for a more complete
description of the matters involved.  The registration statement, including the
exhibits and schedules thereto, may be inspected at the public reference
facilities maintained by the Securities and Exchange Commission at 450 Fifth
Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549 and copies of all or any part thereof may
be obtained from that office upon payment of the prescribed fees.  In addition,
the Securities and Exchange Commission maintains a web site (http://www.sec.gov)
that contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information
regarding registrants that file electronically with the Securities and Exchange
Commission.

     We will provide without charge to each person who is delivered a
prospectus, on written or oral request, a copy of any or all of the documents
incorporated by reference herein (other than exhibits to those documents unless
those exhibits are specifically incorporated by reference into those documents).
Requests for copies should be directed to Investor Relations, SeaChange
International, Inc., 124 Acton Street, Maynard, Massachusetts 01754, Telephone:
(978) 897-0100.
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               INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE

     The following documents filed by us with the Securities and Exchange
Commission pursuant to the Exchange Act are incorporated in this prospectus by
reference:

     1.   SeaChange's Amended Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the fiscal year
          ended December 31, 1999 (File No. 000-21393).

     2.   SeaChange's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended March
          31, 2000 (File No. 000-21393).

     3.   SeaChange's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended July
          31, 2000 (File No. 000-21393).

     4.   SeaChange's Current Report on Form 8-K, filed with the Securities and
          Exchange Commission on January 14, 2000 (File No. 000-21393).

     5.   SeaChange's Current Report on Form 8-K, filed with the Securities and
          Exchange Commission on April 25, 2000 (File No. 000-21393).

     6.   The description of our common stock contained in the section entitled
          "Description of Registrant's Securities to be Registered" contained in
          our registration statement on Form 8-A filed under the Exchange Act
          with the Securities and Exchange Commission on September 18, 1996
          (File No. 000-21393), and incorporating by reference the information
          contained in our registration statement on Form S-1 (File No. 333-
          12233), including any amendment or report filed for the purpose of
          updating that description.

     All documents subsequently filed by us pursuant to Section 13(a), 13(c), 14
or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, prior to the termination of this offering, shall
be deemed incorporated by reference in this prospectus and made a part hereof
from the date of filing of those documents.  Any statement contained in a
document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference in this prospectus
shall be deemed modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus to the
extent that a statement contained herein or in any other subsequently filed
document which also is or is deemed incorporated by reference herein or in any
prospectus supplement modifies or supersedes that statement.  Any statement so
modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded,
to constitute a part of this prospectus.
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                            SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL

     We develop, market, license and sell broadband and broadcast systems,
related services and movie content to television operators, telecommunications
companies and broadcast television companies.  Our products utilize our
proprietary distributed application software and standard industry components to
automate the management and distribution of short- and long-form video streams
including advertisements, movies, news updates and other video programming
requiring precise, accurate and continuous execution.  Our digital video
products with their state-of-the-art electronic storage and retrieval
capabilities are designed to provide a higher image quality and to be more
reliable, easier to use and less expensive than analog tape-based systems.  In
addition, our products enable our customers to increase revenues by offering
more targeted services such as geography-specific spot advertising, video-on-
demand movies and other interactive television services.



     In our Broadband business, we have several video-on-demand (VOD) products
for interactive television markets. We sell our Movie System which provides
long-form video storage and delivery for the pay-per-view movie markets and our
GuestServe System for delivering video-on-demand and other guest services,
internet access and PC games in a hotel environment for cable television and
telecommunications companies.  We developed our residential video on demand or
interactive television system (ITV) to provide products to digitally manage,
store and distribute digital video for television operators and
telecommunications companies to be used for the home.  Starting in 1998, we
entered into agreements with several cable companies to provide our ITV System
for demonstration and testing of the video-on-demand systems used by those cable
companies.  Several of these cable operators began deploying these ITV systems
in 2000.  We also have agreements with certain developers of digital set-top
boxes to test and integrate their products with our ITV System.

     In addition to our VOD products in Broadband, our SPOT System is the
leading digital advertisement and other short-form video insertion system for
the multichannel television market in terms of installations in the United
States, based on currently available industry sources and our internal data.  A
majority of our customers consist of major cable television operators and
telecommunications companies in the United States.  Our SPOT System converts
analog video forms such as advertisements and news updates to digital video
forms.  It stores them in remote or local digital libraries, and inserts them
automatically into television network streams.  The SPOT System provides high
run-rate accuracy and video image quality, permits geographic and demographic
specificity of advertisements and reduces operating costs.  Our Advertising
Management Software operates in conjunction with our SPOT System to automate and
simplify complex sales, scheduling and billing processes for the multichannel
television market.

     In our Broadcast business, our Broadcast MediaCluster offers play to air
capability for commercials and syndicated or other programming for broadcast
television companies.  Since 1998, we installed broadcast systems at customer
locations including network affiliates and multi-channel operations in the
United States, Europe and the Far East.
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     We were incorporated in Delaware in July 1993.  Our principal executive
offices are located at 124 Acton Street, Maynard, Massachusetts  01754, and our
telephone number is (978) 897-0100.  Our web site is located at www.schange.com.
The information contained on our web site is not incorporated by reference into
this document and should not be considered a part of this prospectus.  Our web
site address is included in this document as an inactive textual reference only.
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                                  RISK FACTORS

     You should carefully consider the following risks before investing in
our common stock.  These are not the only risks that we face.  Additional risks
may also impair our business operations.  If any of the following risks come to
fruition, our business, results of operations or financial condition could be
materially adversely affected.  In that case, the trading price of our common
stock could decline, and you may lose all or part of your investment.  You
should also refer to the other information set forth in this prospectus,
including our financial statements and the accompanying notes.

     This prospectus contains certain "forward-looking statements" based on
our current expectations, assumptions, estimates and projections about our
company and our industry.  These forward-looking statements involve risks and
uncertainties.  Our actual results could differ materially from those
anticipated in the forward-looking statements as a result of many factors, as
more fully described in this section and elsewhere in the prospectus.

IF WE ARE UNABLE TO MANAGE OUR GROWTH AND THE RELATED EXPANSION IN OUR
OPERATIONS EFFECTIVELY, OUR BUSINESS MAY BE HARMED.

     Our ability to successfully offer products and services and implement our
business plan in a rapidly evolving market requires effective planning and
management.  Our growth has placed, and our anticipated future operations will
continue to place, a significant strain on our management, administrative,
operational and other resources.  To manage future growth effectively, we must
continue to improve our management and operational controls, enhance our
reporting systems and procedures, integrate new personnel and manage expanded
operations.

WE MAY NOT BE ABLE TO HIRE AND RETAIN HIGHLY SKILLED EMPLOYEES, PARTICULARLY
MANAGERIAL, ENGINEERING, SELLING AND MARKETING, FINANCE AND MANUFACTURING
PERSONNEL, WHICH COULD AFFECT OUR ABILITY TO COMPETE EFFECTIVELY.

     Our success depends to a significant degree upon the continued
contributions of our key management, engineering, selling and marketing and
manufacturing personnel, many of whom would be difficult to replace.  We do not



have employment contracts with our key personnel.  We believe that our future
success will also depend in large part upon our ability to attract and retain
highly skilled managerial, engineering, selling and marketing, finance and
manufacturing personnel.  Competition for such personnel is intense, and there
can be no assurance that we will be successful in attracting and retaining such
personnel.  The loss of the services of any of the key personnel, the inability
to attract or retain qualified personnel in the future or delays in hiring
required personnel, particularly software engineers and sales personnel, could
have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results
of operations.

OUR OPERATING RESULTS ARE LIKELY TO FLUCTUATE SIGNIFICANTLY.

     As a result of our limited operating history and the rapidly evolving
nature of the markets in which we compete, our quarterly and annual revenues and
operating results are likely to
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fluctuate from period to period. These fluctuations may be caused by a number of
factors, many of which are beyond our control, including:

     o    the timing and recognition of revenue from significant orders;

     o    the seasonality of the placement of customer orders;

     o    the success of our products;

     o    increased competition;

     o    changes in our pricing policies or those of our competitors;

     o    the financial stability of major customers;

     o    new product introductions or enhancements by competitors;

     o    delays in the introduction of our products or product enhancements;

     o    customer order deferrals in anticipation of upgrades and new products;

     o    the ability to access a sufficient supply of sole source and third
          party components;

     o    the quality and market acceptance of new products we may develop or
          are in the process of developing;

     o    the timing and nature of selling and marketing expenses, such as trade
          shows and other promotions;

     o    personnel changes;

     o    risks associated with our international sales; and

     o    economic conditions affecting our customers.

Any significant cancellation or deferral of purchases of our products could have
a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of
operations in any particular quarter, and to the extent significant sales occur
earlier than expected, operating results for subsequent quarters may be
adversely affected.  Our expense levels are based, in part, on our expectations
as to our future revenues, and we may be unable to adjust spending in a timely
manner to compensate for any revenue shortfall.  If our revenues are below our
expectations, our operating results are likely to be adversely affected and net
income may be disproportionately affected because a significant portion of our
expenses do not vary with revenues.

     Because of these factors, we believe that period-to-period comparisons of
our results of operations are not necessarily meaningful and should not be
relied upon as indications of our future performance. In addition, due to all of
the foregoing factors, in some future quarter our operating results may be below
the expectations of public market analysts and investors.

SEASONAL TRENDS MAY CAUSE OUR QUARTERLY OPERATING RESULTS TO FLUCTUATE WHICH MAY
ADVERSELY AFFECT THE MARKET PRICE OF OUR COMMON STOCK.

     We have experienced significant variations in the revenue, expenses and
operating results from quarter to quarter and such variations are likely to
continue.  We believe that fluctuations in the number of orders being placed
from quarter to quarter are principally attributable to the buying patterns and
budgeting cycles of television operators and broadcast companies, the primary
buyers of the digital advertising systems and broadcast systems, respectively.
We expect that there will continue to be fluctuations in the number and value of
orders received.  As a result, our results of operations have in the past and
likely will, at least in the near future,
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fluctuate in accordance with such purchasing activity. Operating expenses also
vary with the number, timing and significance of our new product and product
enhancement introductions and those of our competitors, increased competition,
the gain or loss of significant customers, the hiring of new personnel and
general economic conditions. All of the above factors are difficult for us to
forecast, and these or other factors may materially adversely affect our
business, financial condition and results of operations for one quarter or a
series of quarters. Only a small portion of our expenses vary with revenues in
the short-term and there would likely be a material adverse effect on our
operating results if future revenues are lower than expectations.

DUE TO THE LENGTHY SALES CYCLE INVOLVED IN THE SALE OF OUR PRODUCTS, OUR
QUARTERLY RESULTS MAY VARY AND MAKE PERIOD-TO-PERIOD COMPARISONS OF OUR
OPERATING RESULTS MEANINGLESS.

     Digital video, movie and broadcast products are relatively complex and
their purchase generally involves a significant commitment of capital, with
attendant delays frequently associated with large capital expenditures and
implementation procedures within an organization.  Moreover, the purchase of
such products typically requires coordination and agreement among a potential
customer's corporate headquarters and its regional and local operations.  For
these and other reasons, the sales cycle associated with the purchase of our
digital video, movie and broadcast products are typically lengthy and subject to
a number of significant risks, including customer's budgetary constraints and
internal acceptance reviews, over which we have little or no control.  Based
upon all of the foregoing, we believe that our quarterly revenues, expenses and
operating results are likely to vary significantly in the future, that period-
to-period comparisons of our results of operations are not necessarily
meaningful and that, in any event, such comparisons should not be relied upon as
indications of future performance.

INTENSE COMPETITION MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR FINANCIAL CONDITION AND OPERATING
RESULTS.

     The market for digital video, movie and broadcast products is highly
competitive.  If we are unable to compete effectively, our business, prospects,
financial condition and operating results would be materially adversely
affected.

     We currently compete against suppliers of both analog tape-based and
digital systems in the digital advertisement insertion market and against both
computer companies offering video server platforms and more traditional movie
application providers in the movie system market.  In the television broadcast
market, we compete against various computer companies offering video server
platforms and television equipment manufacturers.

     Due to the rapidly evolving markets in which we compete, additional
competitors with significant market presence and financial resources, including
computer hardware and software companies and television equipment manufacturers,
may enter those markets, thereby further intensifying competition.  Increased
competition could result in price reductions and loss of market share which
would adversely affect our business, financial condition and results of
operations.  Many of our current and potential competitors have greater
financial, selling and marketing, technical and other resources than we do.
Moreover, our competitors may also foresee the course of market developments
more accurately than us.  Although we believe that we have certain technological
and other advantages over our competitors, realizing and
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maintaining such advantages will require a continued high level of investment by
us in research and product development, marketing and customer service and
support. There can be no assurance that we will have sufficient resources to
continue to make such investments or that we will be able to make the
technological advances necessary to compete successfully with our existing
competitors or with new competitors.

THE SUCCESS OF OUR BUSINESS MODEL IS DEPENDENT ON THE ACCEPTANCE OF THE EMERGING
DIGITAL VIDEO MARKET.

     Cable television operators and television broadcasters have historically
relied on traditional analog technology for video management, storage and
distribution.  Digital video technology is still a relatively new technology and
requires a significant initial investment of capital.  Our future growth will
depend both on the rate at which television operators convert to digital video
systems and the rate at which digital video technology expands to additional
market segments.  There can be no assurance that the use of digital video
technology will expand among television operators or into additional markets.
Any failure by the market to accept digital video technology will have a
material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of
operations.

OUR SUCCESS IS CONTINGENT ON OUR ABILITY TO PENETRATE THE BROADCAST TELEVISION



MARKET.

     To date our products have been purchased primarily by cable television
operators and telecommunications companies.  Our success depends in part on the
penetration of new markets.  Any inability to penetrate these new markets would
have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results
of operations.

A DECLINE IN SALES OF OUR SPOT SYSTEM COULD MATERIALLY AFFECT OUR REVENUES.

     Sales of our SPOT System have historically accounted for a large percentage
of our revenues, and this product and related enhancements are expected to
continue to account for a significant portion of our revenues in the remainder
of 2000 and in 2001.  Our success depends in part on continued sales of our SPOT
System.  A decline in demand or average selling prices for our SPOT System
product line, whether as a result of new product introductions by others, price
competition, technological change, inability to enhance the products in a timely
fashion, or otherwise, would have a material adverse effect on our business,
financial condition and results of operations.

IF WE ARE UNABLE TO CONTINUE TO DEVELOP SUCCESSFULLY NEW PRODUCTS OR ENHANCE
EXISTING PRODUCTS, OUR FINANCIAL CONDITION AND OPERATING RESULTS WILL SUFFER.

     Our future success requires that we develop and market additional products
that achieve significant market acceptance and enhance our current products.
There can be no assurance that we will not experience difficulties that could
delay or prevent the successful development, introduction and marketing of these
and other new products and enhancements, or that our new products and
enhancements will adequately meet the requirements of the marketplace and
achieve market acceptance.  Announcements of currently planned or other new
product offerings
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may cause customers to defer purchasing our existing products. Moreover, there
can be no assurance that, despite testing by us, and by current and potential
customers, errors or failures will not be found in our products, or, if
discovered, successfully corrected in a timely manner. Such errors or failures
could cause delays in product introductions and shipments, or require design
modifications that could adversely affect our competitive position. Our
inability to develop on a timely basis new products, enhancements to existing
products or error corrections, or the failure of such new products or
enhancements to achieve market acceptance could have a material adverse effect
on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

IF WE FAIL TO RESPOND TO RAPIDLY CHANGING TECHNOLOGIES RELATED TO DIGITAL VIDEO,
OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS WOULD BE MATERIALLY
ADVERSELY EFFECTED.

     The markets for our products are characterized by rapidly changing
technology, evolving industry standards and frequent new product introductions
and enhancements.  Future technological advances in the television and video
industries may result in the availability of new products or services that could
compete with the solutions provided by us or reduce the cost of existing
products or services, any of which could enable our existing or potential
customers to fulfill their video needs better and more cost efficiently than
with our products.  Our future success will depend on our ability to enhance our
existing digital video products, including the development of new applications
for our technology and to develop and introduce new products to meet and adapt
to changing customer requirements and emerging technologies.  There can be no
assurance that we will be successful in enhancing our digital video products or
developing, manufacturing and marketing new products which satisfy customer
needs or achieve market acceptance.  In addition, there can be no assurance that
services, products or technologies developed by others will not render our
products or technologies uncompetitive, unmarketable or obsolete, or that
announcements of currently planned or other new product offerings by either by
us or our competitors will not cause customers to defer or fail to purchase our
existing solutions.

BECAUSE OUR CUSTOMER BASE IS HIGHLY CONCENTRATED AMONG A LIMITED NUMBER OF LARGE
CUSTOMERS, THE LOSS OF OR REDUCED DEMAND OF THESE CUSTOMERS COULD HAVE A
MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT ON OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF
OPERATIONS.

     Our customer base is highly concentrated among a limited number of large
customers, and, therefore, a limited number of customers account for a
significant percentage of our revenues in any year.  In 1997, 1998 and 1999,
revenues from our five largest customers represented approximately 66%, 55% and
47%, respectively, of our total revenues.  In 1997, 1998 and 1999, three, two
and two customers, respectively, each accounted for more than 10% of our
revenues.  We generally do not have written continuing purchase agreements with
our customers and do not have any written agreements that require customers to
purchase fixed minimum quantities of our products.  Our sales to specific
customers tend to vary significantly from year to year depending upon such
customers' budgets for capital expenditures and new product introductions.  In



addition, we derive a substantial portion of our revenues from products that
have a selling price in excess of $200,000.  We believe that revenue derived
from current and future large customers will continue to represent a significant
proportion of our total revenues.  The loss of, or reduced demand for products
or related services from, any of our major customers could have a material
adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.
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BECAUSE WE PURCHASE CERTAIN OF THE COMPONENTS USED IN MANUFACTURING OUR PRODUCT
FROM A SOLE SUPPLIER AND WE USE A LIMITED NUMBER OF THIRD PARTY MANUFACTURERS TO
MANUFACTURE OUR PRODUCT, OUR BUSINESS, FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF
OPERATION COULD BE MATERIALLY ADVERSELY AFFECTED BY A FAILURE OF THIS SUPPLIER
OR THESE MANUFACTURERS.

     Certain key components of our products are currently purchased from a sole
supplier, including a computer chassis manufactured by Trimm Technologic Inc.
and JMR Electronics, Inc.,  a switch chassis by Ego Systems, an MPEG-2 decoder
card manufactured by Vela Research, Inc. and an MPEG-2 encoder manufactured by
Optibase, Inc.  We have in the past experienced quality control problems, where
products did not meet specifications or were damaged in shipping, and delays in
the receipt of such components.  These problems were generally of short duration
and did not have a material adverse effect on us.  However, we may in the future
experience similar types of problems which could be more severe or more
prolonged.  The inability to obtain sufficient key components as required, or to
develop alternative sources if and as required in the future, could result in
delays or reductions in product shipments which, in turn, could have a material
adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

     In addition, we rely on a limited number of third parties who manufacture
certain components used in our products.  While to date there has been suitable
third party manufacturing capacity readily available at acceptable quality
levels, there can be no assurance that such manufacturers will be able to meet
our future volume or quality requirements or that such services will continue to
be available to us at favorable prices.  Any financial, operational, production
or quality assurance difficulties experienced by such third party manufacturers
that result in a reduction or interruption in supply to us could have a material
adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

THE SUCCESS OF OUR BUSINESS MODEL DEPENDS ON THE CONTINUED DEREGULATION OF THE
TELECOMMUNICATIONS AND TELEVISION INDUSTRIES.

     The telecommunications and television industries are subject to extensive
regulation in the United States and other countries.  Our business is dependent
upon the continued growth of such industries in the United States and
internationally.  Although recent legislation has lowered the legal barriers to
entry for telecommunications companies into the United States multichannel
television market, there can be no assurance that telecommunications companies
will successfully enter this or related markets.  Moreover, the growth of our
business internationally is dependent in part on similar deregulation of the
telecommunications industry abroad and there can be no assurance that such
deregulation will occur.

     Television operators are also subject to extensive government regulation by
the Federal Communications Commission and other federal and state regulatory
agencies.  These regulations could have the effect of limiting capital
expenditures by television operators and thus could have a material adverse
effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.  The
enactment by federal, state or international governments of new laws or
regulations, changes in
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the interpretation of existing regulations or a reversal of the trend toward
deregulation in these industries could adversely affect our customers, and
thereby materially adversely affect our business, financial condition and
results of operations.

IF WE ARE UNABLE TO PROTECT OUR INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY WE MAY LOSE VALUABLE
ASSETS OR INCUR COSTLY LITIGATION TO PROTECT OUR RIGHTS.

     Our success and ability to compete depend upon our intellectual property,
including our proprietary technology and confidential information.  We rely on
patent, trademark, trade secret and copyright laws to protect our intellectual
property.  Despite our efforts to protect our intellectual property, a third
party could copy or otherwise obtain our proprietary information without
authorization.  Our means of protecting our proprietary rights may not be
adequate and our competitors may independently develop similar technology, or
duplicate our products or our other intellectual property.  We may have to
resort to litigation to enforce our intellectual property rights, to protect our
trade secrets or know-how or to determine their scope, validity or
enforceability.  Enforcing or defending our proprietary technology is expensive,
could cause the diversion of our resources, and may not prove successful.  Our
protective measures may prove inadequate to protect our proprietary rights, and
any failure to enforce or protect our rights could cause us to lose a valuable



asset.

FUTURE ACQUISITIONS MAY BE DIFFICULT TO INTEGRATE, DISRUPT OUR BUSINESS, DILUTE
STOCKHOLDER VALUE OR DIVERT MANAGEMENT ATTENTION.

     As part of our business strategy, we may seek to acquire or invest in
businesses, products or technologies that we believe could complement or expand
our business, augment our market coverage, enhance our technical capabilities or
otherwise offer growth opportunities.  Acquisitions could create risks for us,
including:

     o   difficulties in assimilation of acquired personnel, operations,
         technologies or products;

     o   unanticipated costs associated with acquisitions;

     o   diversion of management's attention from other business concerns;

     o   adverse effects on our existing business relationships with suppliers
         and customers; and

     o   use of substantial portions of our available cash to consummate the
         acquisitions.

In addition, if we consummate acquisitions through an exchange of our
securities, our existing stockholders could suffer significant dilution.  Any
future acquisitions, even if successfully completed, may not generate any
additional revenue or provide any benefit to our business.

WE ARE SUBJECT TO RISKS OF OPERATING INTERNATIONALLY.

    International sales accounted for approximately 12%, 13% and 23% of our
revenues in 1997, 1998 and 1999, respectively.  We expect that international
sales will account for a significant portion of our business in the future.
However, there can be no assurance that we will
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be able to maintain or increase international sales of our products.
International sales are subject to a variety of risks, including:

     o   difficulties in establishing and managing international distribution
         channels;

     o   difficulties in selling, servicing and supporting overseas products and
         in translating products into foreign languages;

     o   the uncertainty of laws and enforcement in certain countries relating
         to the protection of intellectual property;

     o   multiple and possibly overlapping tax structures;

     o   currency and exchange rate fluctuations; and

     o   economic or political changes in international markets.

OUR EXECUTIVE OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND MAJOR STOCKHOLDERS POSSESS SIGNIFICANT
CONTROL OVER US WHICH MAY LEAD TO CONFLICTS WITH OTHER STOCKHOLDERS OVER
CORPORATE GOVERNANCE MATTERS.

     Our officers, directors and their affiliated entities, and other holders of
5% or more of our outstanding capital stock, together beneficially owned
approximately 35.27% of the outstanding shares of our common stock as of
November 29, 2000.  As a result, such persons will have the ability to elect our
board of directors and to determine the outcome of corporate actions requiring
stockholder approval, irrespective of how other of our stockholders may vote.
This concentration of ownership may have the effect of delaying or preventing a
change in control of us which may be favored by a majority of the remaining
stockholders, or cause a change of control not favored by our other
stockholders.

                                USE OF PROCEEDS

     We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of shares by Comcast SC.
See "Comcast SC Investment, Inc." and "Plan of Distribution" described below.

                          COMCAST SC INVESTMENT, INC.

     The following table sets forth, as of the date of the prospectus, the
number and percentage of shares of our common stock beneficially owned by
Comcast SC prior to this offering and the maximum number of shares that Comcast
SC, its transferees, distributees, pledgees, donees or other successors in
interest may offer and sell pursuant to this prospectus.  Since Comcast SC may
sell all, some or none of its shares, we cannot estimate the actual number of
shares of our common stock that will be sold by Comcast SC or the aggregate



number or percentage of shares of our common stock that such Comcast SC will own
upon completion of this offering.  See "Plan of Distribution."
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     The shares of our common stock offered under this prospectus may be offered
from time to time by and for the account of Comcast SC.  Comcast SC has sole
voting and investment power over the shares shown below as beneficially owned by
it.

     The applicable percentage of ownership listed below is based on 22,016,805
shares of our common stock outstanding as of November 29, 2000 and assumes the
exercise of the warrant held by Comcast SC to purchase 100,000 shares of our
common stock.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                Number and Percentage                       Number of Shares
                                               of Shares Beneficially                       Offered Pursuant
        Selling Stockholder                    Owned Prior to Offering                     to this Prospectus
- ------------------------------------  -----------------------------------------  -------------------------------
-------
                                            NUMBER               Percent
                                      -------------------  --------------------
<S>                                   <C>                  <C>                                   <C>
           Comcast SC                       566,255                2.6%                          566,255
</TABLE>

     On December 1, 2000, we entered into a common stock and warrant purchase
agreement with Comcast SC pursuant to which we agreed to sell in a private
placement to Comcast SC in exchange for approximately $10,000,000 an aggregate
of 466,255 shares of common stock and a warrant to purchase 100,000 shares of
our common stock with an exercise price of $21.4475 per share.  The transactions
contemplated by this purchase agreement will be consummated either on the second
business day following fulfillment or waiver of the closing conditions set forth
therein or at such other time as we mutually agree with Comcast SC.

     Comcast SC represented to us that it was acquiring these shares and the
warrant in the private placement without any present intention of effecting a
distribution of those shares, the warrant, or the shares of our common stock
issuable upon exercise of the warrant other than in compliance with applicable
securities laws.  In recognition of the fact, however, that Comcast SC may
desire the ability to sell those shares of our common stock it owns or will own
upon exercise of the warrant when it considers it appropriate, in connection
with the private placement we agreed to file the registration statement with the
Securities and Exchange Commission to permit the public sale of these shares and
to use our best efforts to keep the registration statement effective until the
earlier of the second anniversary of the effective date of this registration
statement or the sale of all of the shares covered by this registration
statement.  We will prepare and file such amendments and supplements to the
registration statement as may be necessary to keep it effective during such
period.

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

     The shares of our common stock offered hereby may be sold from time to time
by Comcast SC or its transferees, distributees, pledgees, donees or other
successors in interest, in each case for its own respective account.  We are
responsible for the expenses incurred in the registration of the shares, other
than the underwriting discounts and selling commissions and stock transfer fees
and taxes applicable to the sale of the shares.  In addition, we have agreed to
indemnify Comcast SC against certain liabilities, including liabilities under
the Securities Act,
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and Comcast SC has agreed to indemnify us against certain liabilities, including
liabilities under the Securities Act.

     The distribution of the shares by Comcast SC is not currently subject to
any underwriting agreement.  Sales may be made at fixed prices that may be
changed, at market prices prevailing at the time of sale, at prices related to
such prevailing market prices, or at negotiated prices. Sales may be effected in
the over-the-counter market, on the National Association of Securities Dealers
Automated Quotation System, on the Nasdaq National Market, or on any exchange on
which the shares may then be listed. Sales may be effected by one or more of the
following:

     o   one or more block trades in which a broker or dealer so engaged will
         attempt to sell all or a portion of the shares as agent but may
         position and resell a portion of the block as principal to facilitate
         the transaction;

     o   purchases by a broker or dealer as principal and resale by such broker
         or dealer for its account pursuant to this prospectus;



     o   ordinary brokerage transactions and transactions in which the broker
         solicits purchasers;

     o   in negotiated transactions, including short sales and transactions
         relating to the purchase or sale of options to purchase shares; and

     o   through other means.

     Such transactions may be effected by selling shares to or through broker-
dealers, and such broker-dealers will receive compensation in negotiated amounts
in the form of underwriting discounts, concessions, commissions or fees from the
seller and/or the purchasers of the shares for whom such broker-dealers may act
as agent or to whom they sell as principal, or both (which compensation to a
particular broker-dealer might be in excess of customary commissions).  Such
brokers or dealers or the participating brokers or dealers may be deemed to be
"underwriters" within the meaning of the Securities Act, in connection with such
sales, and any commissions received by such broker-dealers may be deemed to be
underwriting compensation.

     We have informed Comcast SC that the antimanipulation rules under the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (including, without limitation, Rule 10b-5 and
Regulation M - Rule 102) may apply to sales in the market and will furnish
Comcast SC upon request with a copy of these Rules.  We will also inform Comcast
SC of the need for delivery of copies of this prospectus.

     Any shares of our common stock covered by the prospectus that qualify for
sale pursuant to Rule 144 under the Securities Act may be sold under Rule 144
rather than pursuant to this prospectus.

     We agreed to file a registration statement to register the resale of the
shares and to use our best efforts to maintain the effectiveness of the
registration statement until the earlier of the second anniversary of the
effective date of this registration statement and the sale of all of the shares
covered by this registration statement.
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     Sales of shares offered hereby are not restricted as to the price or prices
at which such sales may be effected.  Sales of such shares at less than the
market prices may depress the market price of our common stock.  During the
effective time of this prospectus, Comcast SC has agreed to potential
restrictions on resale if notified by us of certain potential material events,
the disclosure of which could have a material adverse effect on our business and
financial condition, for a period commencing upon such notice and ending upon
the earlier of forty-five days after we have notified Comcast SC of such an
event and the time we notify Comcast SC that such event has been disclosed to
the public or has ceased to be material or that sales pursuant to this
registration statement may otherwise be resumed.  Notwithstanding the foregoing,
we have agreed that no such sales blackout shall occur within ninety days of the
purchase by Comcast SC of our shares covered hereby or any other sales blackout
period and that no more than two sales blackouts shall be commenced by us in any
twelve month period.  There is no restriction as to the number of shares which
may be sold at any one time, and it is possible that a significant number of
shares could be sold at the same time.

     ChaseMellon Shareholder Services, L.L.C., 111 Founders Plaza, Suite 1100,
East Hartford, Connecticut  06108 is the transfer agent for our common stock.

                                 LEGAL MATTERS

     Certain legal matters with respect to the issuance of the shares offered
hereby will be passed upon for SeaChange International by Testa, Hurwitz &
Thibeault, LLP, Boston, Massachusetts.  As of the date of this prospectus,
certain attorneys with the firm of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP beneficially
own an aggregate of 2,250 shares of our common stock.

                                    EXPERTS

     The consolidated financial statements of SeaChange International, Inc.
incorporated in this Prospectus by reference to the Amended Annual Report on
Form 10-K/A for the year ended December 31, 1999 have been so incorporated in
reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent accountants,
given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.
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<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

===========================================                    ===========================================

<S>                                                      <C>
     You should rely only on the information                                566,255 Shares
contained in this prospectus. We have not



authorized anyone to provide you with
information different from that contained in
this prospectus. Comcast SC Investment, Inc.
is offering to sell, and seeking offers to
buy, the securities only in jurisdictions                             SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.
where offers and sales are permitted. Neither
the delivery of this prospectus nor any sales
made hereunder after the date of this
prospectus shall create an implication that
the information contained herein is correct
as of any time subsequent to the date hereof
or that the affairs of SeaChange have not                                     COMMON STOCK
changed since the date hereof. In this prospectus,
references to "SeaChange International," "we,"
"our" and "us" refer to SeaChange International, Inc.

             -------------                                                   -------------
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</TABLE>

                                    PART II

                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14. OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

     Estimated expenses (other than underwriting discounts and commissions)
payable in connection with the sale of the Common Stock offered hereby are as
follows:

<TABLE>
<S>                                                              <C>
SEC Registration Fee...........................................            $ 3,765.32
Nasdaq Filing Fees.............................................              5,662.55
Legal fees and expenses........................................             20,000.00
Accounting fees and expenses...................................              1,000.00
                                                                           ----------
TOTAL..........................................................            $30,427.87
                                                                           ==========
</TABLE>

     We will bear all expenses shown above.  Comcast SC will bear all
underwriting discounts and selling commissions and stock transfer fees and taxes
applicable to the sale of the shares sold pursuant to this prospectus.

ITEM 15. INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

     The Delaware General Corporation Law and our Certificate of Incorporation
provide for indemnification of our directors and officers for liabilities and
expenses that they may incur in those capacities.  In general, directors and
officers are indemnified with respect to actions taken in good faith in a manner
reasonably believed to be in, or not opposed to, the best interests of
SeaChange, and with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, actions that
the indemnitee had no reasonable cause to believe were unlawful.  We refer you
to our Certificate of Incorporation filed as Exhibit 4.2 to our registration
statement on Form S-8 filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on
December 8, 1996 (File No. 333-17379) and the amendment thereto filed with this
registration statement.

     We maintain directors' and officers' liability insurance to insure our
directors and certain officers against certain liabilities and expenses which
arise out of or in connection with their capacities as directors and officers.

     In addition, the stock purchase agreement executed in connection with the
private placement provides that Comcast SC is obligated, under certain
circumstances, to indemnify SeaChange and its directors and officers against
certain liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act.  Reference
is made to the common stock and warrant purchase agreement filed as Exhibit 10.1
to this registration statement on Form S-3.
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ITEM 16. EXHIBITS.

   4.1    Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of SeaChange (filed
          as Exhibit 4.2 to SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File
          No. 333-17379) and incorporated herein by reference)

   4.2*   Certificate of Amendment, filed May 25, 2000 with the Secretary of
          State in the State of Delaware, to the Amended and Restated
          Certificate of Incorporation of SeaChange (filed as Exhibit 4.2 to
          SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File No. 333-17379)
          and incorporated herein by reference)

   4.3    Amended and Restated By-laws of SeaChange (filed as Exhibit 4.3 to
          SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File No. 333-17379)
          and incorporated herein by reference)

   5.1*   Opinion of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP

   10.1*  Stock Purchase Agreement, dated as of December 1, 2000, by and between
          SeaChange and Comcast SC

   10.2*  Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of December 1, 2000, by and
          between SeaChange and Comcast SC

   23.1*  Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

   23.2*  Consent of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP (included in Exhibit 5.1)

   24.1*  Power of attorney (included on signature page)
________________________
*Filed herewith.

ITEM 17. UNDERTAKINGS.

   The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:

     (1)  To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a
          post-effective amendment to this registration statement:

          (i)    to include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the
                 Securities Act of 1933;

          (ii)   to reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after
                 the effective date of this registration statement (or the most
                 recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or
                 in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the
                 information set forth in this registration statement; and

          (iii)  to include any material information with respect to the plan of
                 distribution not previously disclosed in the registration
                 statement or any material change to such information in this
                 registration statement.
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     (2)  That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
          Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be
          deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities
          offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time
          shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

     (3)  To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any
          of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
          termination of the offering.

     The registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any
liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant's
annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act
of 1934 (and, where appropriate, each filing of an employee benefit plan's
annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934)
that is incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed
to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein,
and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the
initial bona fide offering thereof.

     Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act
of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the
registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions or otherwise, the registrant has
been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of
1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the
registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer, or controlling
person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or
proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in



connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in
the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent,
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such
indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities
Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
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                                   SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant
certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all the
requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly
authorized, in the City of Maynard and Commonwealth of Massachusetts on December
6, 2000.

                                    SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.

                                    By:  /s/ William C. Styslinger, III
                                         ------------------------------
                                         William C. Styslinger, III
                                         President, Chief Executive Officer,
                                         Director and Chairman

                        POWER OF ATTORNEY AND SIGNATURES

     We, the undersigned officers and directors of SeaChange International,
Inc., hereby severally constitute and appoint William C. Styslinger, III and
William L. Fiedler, and each of them singly, our true and lawful attorneys, with
full power to them and each of them singly, to sign for us in our names in the
capacities indicated below, all pre-effective and post-effective amendments to
this registration statement, and generally do all things in our names and on our
behalf in such capacities to enable SeaChange International, Inc. to comply with
the provisions of the Securities Act of 1933 and all requirements of the
Securities and Exchange Commission.

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,
this registration statement has been signed below by the following persons in
the capacities and on the dates indicated.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
<S>                                       <C>                                                             <C>
Signature                                                  Title(s)                                             
Date
- ---------                                                  --------                                             
----
/s/ William C. Styslinger, III            President, Chief Executive Officer, Director                     December 
6, 2000
- --------------------------------------    and Chairman (Principal Executive Officer)
William C. Styslinger, III

/s/ William L. Fiedler                    Chief Financial Officer, Secretary, Treasurer                    December 
6, 2000
- --------------------------------------    and Vice President, Finance and
William L. Fiedler                        Administration (Principal Financial Officer
                                          and Principal Accounting Officer)

/s/ Martin R. Hoffmann                    Director                                                         December 
6, 2000
- --------------------------------------
Martin R. Hoffmann

/s/ Carmine Vona                          Director                                                         December 
6, 2000
- --------------------------------------
Carmine Vona
</TABLE>

                                 EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No.                                Description of Exhibit
- -----------                                ----------------------

   4.1    Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of SeaChange (filed
          as Exhibit 4.2 to SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File
          No. 333-17379) and incorporated herein by reference)

   4.2*   Certificate of Amendment, filed May 25, 2000 with the Secretary of
          State in the State of Delaware, to the Amended and Restated
          Certificate of Incorporation of SeaChange (filed as Exhibit 4.2 to
          SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File No. 333-17379)
          and incorporated herein by reference)



   4.3    Amended and Restated By-laws of SeaChange (filed as Exhibit 4.3 to
          SeaChange's registration statement on Form S-8 (File No. 333-17379)
          and incorporated herein by reference)

   5.1*   Opinion of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP

   10.1*  Stock Purchase Agreement, dated as of December 1, 2000, by and between
          SeaChange and Comcast SC

   10.2*  Registration Rights Agreement, dated as of December 1, 2000, by and
          between SeaChange and Comcast SC

   23.1*  Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

   23.2*  Consent of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP (included in Exhibit 5.1)

   24.1*  Power of attorney (included on signature page)
________________________
*Filed herewith.



                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.2
                                                                     -----------

                            CERTIFICATE OF AMENDMENT
                                       OF
                              AMENDED AND RESTATED
                          CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION
                                       OF
                          SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.

     SeaChange International, Inc. (the "Corporation"), a corporation organized
and existing under and by virtue of the General Corporation Law of the State of
Delaware, DOES HEREBY CERTIFY:

FIRST:  That the Board of Directors of the Corporation adopted resolutions
        proposing and declaring advisable the following amendments to the
        Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of the Corporation:

        RESOLVED:  That the first paragraph of Article FOURTH of the
                   Corporation's Amended and Restated Certificate of
                   Incorporation as amended to date shall be amended to read in
                   its entirety as follows:

            "FOURTH.  The total number of shares of all classes of capital stock
          which the Corporation shall have authority to issue is 105,000,000
          shares, consisting of 100,000,000 shares of Common Stock with a par
          value of $.01 per share (the "Common Stock") and 5,000,000 shares of
          Preferred Stock with a par value of $.01 per share (the "Preferred
          Stock").

SECOND:  The foregoing amendment to the Amended and Restated Certificate of
         Incorporation of the Corporation was duly adopted by vote of the
         stockholders of the Corporation in accordance with the applicable
         provisions of Section 242 of the General Corporation Law of the State
         of Delaware.

                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]

          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused this Certificate of
Amendment to be executed by William C. Styslinger, III, its President, this 24th
day of May, 2000.

                         By:  /s/ William C. Styslinger, III
                              ------------------------------
                              William C. Styslinger, III
                              President



                                                                     EXHIBIT 5.1
                                                                     -----------

                        Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP
                                Attorneys At Law
                                125 High Street
    Office (617) 248-7000  Boston, Massachusetts  02110  Fax (617) 248-7100

                              December 6, 2000

SeaChange International, Inc.
124 Acton Street
Maynard, Massachusetts  01754

          Re:  S-3 Registration Statement
               --------------------------

Ladies and Gentlemen:

          We are counsel to SeaChange International, Inc., a Delaware
corporation (the "Company"), and have represented the Company in connection with
the preparation and filing of the Company's Registration Statement on Form S-3
(the "Registration Statement") under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,
covering the sale to the public by Comcast SC Investment, Inc. ("Comcast") of up
to 566,255 shares of the Company's Common Stock, $.01 par value per share (the
"Shares ").

          We have reviewed the corporate proceedings taken by the Board of
Directors of the Company with respect to the authorization and issuance of the
Shares.  We have also examined and relied upon originals or copies, certified or
otherwise authenticated to our satisfaction, of all corporate records,
documents, agreements or other instruments of the Company and have made all
investigations of law and have discussed with the Company's officers all
questions of fact that we have deemed necessary or appropriate.

          We are only members of the bar of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts
and are not expert in, and express no opinion regarding, the laws of any
jurisdiction other than the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, the General
Corporation Law of the State of Delaware and the United States of America.

          Based upon and subject to the foregoing, we are of the opinion that
the Shares, when issued and paid for in accordance with the terms of that
certain common stock and warrant purchase agreement, dated as of December 1,
2000, by and between the Company and Comcast, and that certain warrant agreement
to be issued thereunder will be validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable.

          We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as Exhibit 5.1 to the
Registration Statement and to the reference to our firm in the Prospectus
contained in the Registration Statement under the caption "Legal Matters."

                              Very truly yours,

                              /s/ Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP

                              TESTA, HURWITZ & THIBEAULT, LLP



                                                                    Exhibit 10.1
                                                                    ------------

                  COMMON STOCK AND WARRANT PURCHASE AGREEMENT

          This COMMON STOCK AND WARRANT PURCHASE AGREEMENT (this "AGREEMENT") is
made as of this 1st day of December, 2000 between SeaChange International, Inc.,
a Delaware corporation (the "COMPANY"), and Comcast SC Investment, Inc., a
Delaware corporation (the "PURCHASER").

                                    RECITALS

          WHEREAS, the Company desires to issue and sell to the Purchaser, and
the Purchaser desires to purchase from the Company, 466,255 shares (the
"SHARES") of the Company's Common Stock, $0.01 par value per share (the "COMMON
STOCK"), and a warrant to purchase 100,000 shares of Common Stock (the "WARRANT
SHARES") at an exercise price equal to $21.4475 per share (the "WARRANT"), on
the terms and conditions set forth in this Agreement.

          NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing recitals, the mutual
promises hereinafter set forth, and other good and valuable consideration, the
receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, and intending to be
legally bound, the parties hereto agree as follows:

                                   SECTION 1

                  PURCHASE AND SALE OF COMMON STOCK AND WARRANT

     1.1  PURCHASE AND SALE OF COMMON STOCK AND WARRANT.  Upon the terms and
subject to the conditions of this Agreement, at the Closing (as defined in
Section 2.1 below), the Company shall issue and sell to the Purchaser, and the
Purchaser shall purchase from the Company, the Shares and the Warrant for an
aggregate purchase price of $10,000,004 (the "PURCHASE PRICE"). The Warrant
shall have the rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions set forth in the
form of Warrant attached hereto as Exhibit A (the "WARRANT CERTIFICATE").

                                   SECTION 2

                             CLOSING DATE; DELIVERY

     2.1  CLOSING DATE.  The closing of the purchase and sale of the Shares and
the Warrant hereunder (the "CLOSING") shall be held (i) at the offices of the
Company at 10:00 a.m. on the second business day following the date on which the
last to be fulfilled or waived of the conditions to the Closing set forth in
Sections 5 and 6 hereof has been fulfilled or waived in accordance with this
Agreement, or (ii) at such other time and place as the Company and the Purchaser
mutually agree (the date of the Closing being hereinafter referred to as the
"CLOSING DATE").

     2.2  DELIVERY.  At the Closing, the Company shall deliver, or shall
instruct its transfer agent to deliver, to the Purchaser (i) a certificate or
certificates representing the Shares, registered in the name of the Purchaser or
its assigns, and (ii) the Warrant, in each case against payment of the Purchase
Price therefor by wire transfer of immediately available funds to an account
designated in writing by the Company.

                                   SECTION 3

                  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE COMPANY

     Except as disclosed in a document referring specifically to the
representations and warranties in this Agreement that identifies by section
number the section and subsection to which such disclosure relates and is
delivered by the Company to the Purchaser prior to the execution of this
Agreement (which disclosure document is attached as Exhibit B hereto), the
Company hereby represents and warrants to the Purchaser as follows:

     3.1  ORGANIZATION.  The Company is a corporation duly organized and validly
existing under the laws of the State of Delaware and is in good standing under
such laws.  Each of the Company's subsidiaries is a corporation duly organized
and validly existing under the laws of the jurisdiction of its organization and
is in good standing under such laws.  The Company has the requisite corporate
power to own, lease and operate its properties and assets and to carry on its
business as presently conducted and as proposed to be conducted.  The Company
and each of its subsidiaries is qualified to do business and is in good standing
as a foreign corporation in each jurisdiction in which the ownership of its
property or the nature of its business requires such qualification, except where
the failure to be so qualified would not, individually or in the aggregate, have
a materially adverse effect on the business, financial condition, results of
operations or prospects of the Company and its subsidiaries taken as a whole (a
"MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT").

     3.2  AUTHORIZATION.  All corporate action on the part of the Company



necessary for the authorization, execution, delivery and performance of this
Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration Rights Agreement substantially in
the form attached hereto as Exhibit C (the "REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT") by
the Company and the authorization, sale, issuance and delivery of the Shares
hereunder and the Warrant Shares pursuant to the Warrant has been taken. This
Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration Rights Agreement constitute legal,
valid and binding obligations of the Company enforceable in accordance with
their respective terms, subject to laws of general application relating to
bankruptcy, insolvency and the relief of debtors and rules of law governing
specific performance, injunctive relief or other equitable remedies, and to
limitations of public policy as they may apply to Section 7.1(e) of this
Agreement and Section 6 of the Registration Rights Agreement. Upon their
issuance and delivery pursuant to this Agreement, the Shares and the Warrant
will be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. Upon
their issuance and delivery pursuant to the Warrant, the Warrant Shares will be
duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. The Shares and
the Warrant, upon their issuance and delivery pursuant to this Agreement, and
the Warrant Shares, upon their issuance and delivery pursuant to the Warrant,
will be free of any liens or encumbrances other than as a result of any action
by the Purchaser. The rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions of the
Shares and the Warrant Shares are as stated in the Company's Certificate of
Incorporation. The rights, preferences, privileges and restrictions of the
Warrant are as stated in the Warrant Certificate. The Warrant Shares have been
duly and validly reserved for issuance. The issuance and sale of the Shares and
the Warrant and the subsequent issuance of the Warrant Shares upon exercise of
the Warrant are not subject to and will not give rise to any preemptive rights
or rights of first refusal applicable to the Company.

     3.3  COMPLIANCE WITH LAW AND OTHER INSTRUMENTS; NO CONFLICT.

          (a)  Neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries is in violation
of or default under, and has not received any notices of violation or default
with respect to, (i) any provision of the

Certificate of Incorporation or Bylaws of the Company, (ii) any mortgage,
indenture, lease, contract or other agreement or instrument to which the Company
or any of its subsidiaries is a party or by which the Company or any of its
subsidiaries, properties or assets may be bound, or (iii) any permit,
concession, franchise, license, judgment, order, decree, statute, law,
ordinance, rule or regulation of any federal, state or local government, court,
administrative agency or commission or other governmental authority (each, a
"GOVERNMENTAL ENTITY") applicable to the Company or any of its subsidiaries,
properties or assets, including, but not limited to, any statute, law,
ordinance, rule or regulation relating to the protection of the environment or
concerning the handling, storage, disposal or discharge or toxic materials,
except, in the case of (ii) and (iii), to the extent the effect of any such
violation or default would not, individually or in the aggregate, have a
Material Adverse Effect.

          (b)  The execution and delivery of this Agreement, the Warrant and the
Registration Rights Agreement, the issuance of the Shares and the Warrant and,
upon exercise of the Warrant, the Warrant Shares, and the consummation of the
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby do not and will not conflict with,
result in any violation of or default under (with or without notice or lapse of
time, or both), or give rise to a right of termination, cancellation or
acceleration of any obligation or to a loss of a material benefit under, (i) any
provision of the Certificate of Incorporation or Bylaws of the Company, (ii) any
mortgage, indenture, lease, contract or other agreement or instrument to which
the Company or any of its subsidiaries is a party or by which the Company or any
of its subsidiaries, properties or assets may be bound, or (iii) any permit,
concession, franchise, license, judgment, order, decree, statute, law,
ordinance, rule or regulation of any Governmental Entity applicable to the
Company or any of its subsidiaries, properties or assets, except (A) in the case
of (ii) and (iii), to the extent the effect of any such conflict, violation,
default, termination, cancellation, acceleration or loss would not, individually
or in the aggregate, have a Material Adverse Effect, or impair, delay or
restrict the Company's power to perform its obligations with respect to the
transactions contemplated hereby, and (B) in the case of (iii), any filings,
consents or approvals required under the HSR Act (as defined in Section 7.7
below) that may be required with respect to the issuance of the Warrant Shares.

     3.4  SEC DOCUMENTS.

          (a)  The Company has filed all required reports, schedules, forms,
statements and other documents required to be filed by the Company with the
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") since January 1, 2000 (the "SEC
DOCUMENTS"). As of their respective dates, (i) the SEC Documents complied in all
material respects with the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended (including the rules and regulations of the SEC promulgated thereunder,
the "SECURITIES ACT") or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended
(including the rules and regulations of the SEC promulgated thereunder, the
"EXCHANGE ACT"), as the case may be, and (ii) none of the SEC Documents, except
to the extent that information contained in any SEC Document has been revised or
superseded by a later Filed SEC Document (as defined in Section 3.5 below),
contained any untrue statement of a material fact or omitted to state a material



fact required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements
therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, not
misleading. When the Registration Statement (as defined in Section 7.1(a)(i)
below), as such may be amended from time to time, is declared effective by the
Commission, such Registration Statement will comply in all material respects
with the requirements of the Securities Act and will not contain any untrue
statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be
stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements therein, in light of
the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading.

          (b)  The financial statements of the Company (including, in each case,
any related notes thereto) included in the SEC Documents (including, without
limitation, the audited consolidated

financial statements included in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for
the year ended December 31, 1999) (i) comply as to form in all material respects
with applicable accounting requirements and the published rules and regulations
of the SEC with respect thereto, (ii) have been prepared in accordance with U.S.
generally accepted accounting principles ("GAAP") applied on a consistent basis
during the periods involved (except as may be indicated in the notes thereto)
and (iii) fairly present the consolidated financial position of the Company and
its consolidated subsidiaries as of the dates thereof and the consolidated
results of their operation and cashflows for the periods then ending in
accordance with GAAP (subject, in the case of the unaudited statements, to
normal year end audit adjustments). Except as set forth in the Filed SEC
Documents, neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries has any material
liabilities or obligations of any nature (whether accrued, absolute, contingent
or otherwise) required by GAAP to be set forth on a consolidated balance sheet
of the Company and its consolidated subsidiaries or in the notes thereto, that
would reasonably be expected to have, individually or in the aggregate, a
Material Adverse Effect.

     3.5  ABSENCE OF CERTAIN CHANGES OR EVENTS.  Except as disclosed in the SEC
Documents filed and publicly available on the EDGAR system by October 31, 2000
(the "FILED SEC DOCUMENTS"), since the date of the most recent audited financial
statements included in the Filed SEC Documents, there has not been (i) any
declaration, setting aside or payment of any dividend or distribution (whether
in cash, stock or property) with respect to any of the Company's capital stock,
(ii) any redemption, repurchase or other acquisition by the Company or any of
its subsidiaries of any of the capital stock or other securities of the Company;
(iii) any split, combination or reclassification of any of its capital stock or
any issuance or the authorization of any issuance of any other securities in
respect of, in lieu of or in substitution for shares of its capital stock, (iv)
any damage, destruction or loss of property, whether or not covered by
insurance, that has or is likely to have a Material Adverse Effect, (v) any
change in accounting methods, principles or practices by the Company materially
affecting its assets, liabilities, or business, except insofar as may have been
required by a change in GAAP, or (vi) any other development or event, or series
of developments or events, that has or is likely to have a Material Adverse
Effect, other than, in the case of (vi), changes affecting the industry in which
the Company operates generally and changes affecting the world, United States or
regional economy generally.  To the Company's knowledge, there is no fact,
matter or event as of the date hereof that would permit, and as of the Closing
Date that will permit, the Company to effect a Sales Blackout Period (as defined
in Section 7.1(d)(i) below).

     3.6  GOVERNMENTAL CONSENTS.  In reliance on the representations of the
Purchaser contained herein, no consent, approval, order or authorization of, or
registration, designation, declaration or filing with, any Governmental Entity
on the part of the Company is required in connection with the valid execution
and delivery of this Agreement, the Warrant or the Registration Rights
Agreement, the offer, sale or issuance of the Shares, the Warrant and, upon
exercise of the Warrant, the Warrant Shares, or the consummation of any other
transaction contemplated hereby or thereby to occur at Closing, except such
filings as may be required to be made with the SEC and the National Association
of Securities Dealers, Inc. and, with respect to the issuance of the Warrant
Shares, any filings, consents or approvals required under the HSR Act.

     3.7  LITIGATION.  Except as is disclosed in the Filed SEC Documents, there
is no private or governmental suit, action, proceeding, claim, arbitration or
investigation pending before any agency, court or tribunal, foreign or domestic,
or, to the knowledge of the Company, threatened, against the Company, any of its
subsidiaries, or any of their respective officers or directors (in their
capacities as such), properties or assets, that, if determined adversely to the
Company, would, individually or in the aggregate, (i) have a Material Adverse
Effect, (ii) impair the ability of the Company to perform its obligations under
this Agreement, the Warrant or the Registration Rights Agreement, or (iii)
prevent the

consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by said agreements. Except
as is disclosed in the Filed SEC Documents, there is no judgment, decree or
order against the Company, any of its subsidiaries or, to the knowledge of the
Company, any of their respective officers or directors (in their capacities as
such) relating to the business of the Company or any of its subsidiaries, the
existence of which would, individually or in the aggregate, (i) have a Material



Adverse Effect, (ii) impair the ability of the Company to perform its
obligations under this Agreement, the Warrant or the Registration Rights
Agreement, or (iii) prevent the consummation of any of the transactions
contemplated by said agreements.

     3.8  CAPITALIZATION.

          (a)  The authorized capital stock of the Company consists of
100,000,000 shares of Common Stock and 5,000,000 shares of preferred stock, par
value $0.01 per share, of the Company (the "PREFERRED STOCK").

          (b)  As of November 29, 2000, there were (1) 22,016,805 shares of
Common Stock issued and outstanding, (2) 40,500 shares of Common Stock held in
the treasury of the Company, (3) no shares of Preferred Stock issued and
outstanding, and (4) no shares of Common Stock reserved for issuance upon
exercise of authorized but unissued Preferred Stock. As of November 26, 2000,
there were 3,537,653 shares of Common Stock reserved for issuance upon exercise
of outstanding stock options issued by the Company to current or former
employees, directors and consultants of the Company and its subsidiaries.

          (c)  All outstanding shares of the Common Stock are duly authorized,
validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable, free from any liens created by the
Company with respect to the issuance and delivery thereof and not subject to
preemptive rights or other similar rights, and were issued in compliance with
all applicable laws concerning the issuance of securities.

          (d)  Other than (i) as disclosed in the Filed SEC Documents and (ii)
stock options issued and employee stock purchases made under the Company's stock
option, stock incentive and stock purchase plans described in the Filed SEC
Documents, there are no outstanding (A) securities convertible into or
exchangeable for the capital stock of the Company, (B) options, warrants or
other rights to purchase or subscribe for any capital stock of the Company or
securities convertible into or exchangeable for the capital stock of the
Company, or (C) any other contracts, commitments, agreements, understandings,
arrangements or other rights of any kind (including preemptive rights,
anti-dilution rights, rights of first refusal and registration rights) to which
the Company is a party or by which the Company is bound, or, to the Company's
knowledge, to which any other Person is a party or by which any other Person is
bound, relating to the issuance, conversion, registration, voting, sale or
transfer of any equity interests or other securities of the Company or
obligating the Company to purchase or redeem any such equity interests or other
securities of the Company.

     3.9  STOCKHOLDERS' CONSENT.  No consent or approval of the stockholders of
the Company is required for the Company to enter into this Agreement, the
Warrant and the Registration Rights Agreement, to issue the Shares and the
Warrant and, upon exercise of the Warrant, the Warrant Shares, or to consummate
the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby.

     3.10  INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY.  Each of the Company and its subsidiaries (a)
either owns or possesses adequate licenses or other rights to use all patents,
trademarks, service marks, trade names, copyrights, technology, software, know-
how and trade secrets (collectively, "INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY") necessary to
conduct the business now conducted by the Company and its subsidiaries and (b)
either owns

or possesses, or can acquire on commercially reasonable terms, adequate licenses
or other rights to use all Intellectual Property necessary to conduct the
business proposed to be conducted by the Company and its subsidiaries. Neither
the Company nor any of its subsidiaries has received any notice of infringement
of or conflict with (and knows of no such infringement of or conflict with)
asserted rights of others with respect to any Intellectual Property used in the
business of the Company and its subsidiaries, as such business is now conducted
and as it is proposed to be conducted, and, to the Company's knowledge, none of
the discoveries, inventions, products, services and processes used in the
business of the Company and its subsidiaries, as such business is now conducted
and as it is proposed to be conducted, infringe upon or conflict with any right
or patent of any third party or any discovery, invention, product, service or
process that is the subject of a patent application filed by any third party.

     3.11  AGREEMENTS WITH AFFILIATES; EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENTS; SPECIAL BENEFITS.

          (a)  Except as otherwise disclosed in the Filed SEC Documents, there
are no agreements, understandings or proposed transactions, in any such case
involving obligations (contingent or otherwise) of, or payments to, the Company
in excess of $500,000, between the Company and any of its officers, directors,
Affiliates (as defined below) or any Affiliate thereof. For purposes of this
Agreement, "AFFILIATE" means any Person directly or indirectly controlled by,
controlling or under common control with another Person. For purposes of this
definition, "CONTROL" means the power to direct the management of the Person in
question.

          (b)  Each of the Company's Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial
Officer and its four other most highly compensated executive officers has
executed an employee noncompetition, nondisclosure and developments agreement



with the Company in the form attached hereto as Exhibit D, without any
modifications thereto, and has not entered into any other agreements with the
Company relating to his or her employment, other than stock option agreements
substantially in the form of the Company's standard Incentive Stock Option
Agreement or Non-Qualified Stock Option Agreement.

          (c)  There exist no provisions contained in any employment or
severance agreement or benefit plan of the Company that provide for the payment,
accrual or acceleration of any benefit to any Person as a result of the
consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby.

     3.12  OFFERING VALID.  Assuming the accuracy of the Purchaser's
representations and warranties contained in Sections 4.3 through 4.7 hereof, the
offer, issuance and sale of the Shares and the Warrant pursuant to the terms of
this Agreement, and the Warrant Shares pursuant to the terms of the Warrant,
will be exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act and will
have been registered or qualified, or will be exempt from registration and
qualification, under the requirements of all other applicable securities laws.
None of the Company or any of its Affiliates, nor any Person acting on its or
their behalf, has offered to sell or sold any Common Stock by means of any form
of general solicitation or general advertising within the meaning of Rule 502(c)
under the Securities Act that would subject the issuance and sale of the Shares
to the registration provisions of the Securities Act.

     3.13  FORM S-3 ELIGIBILITY.  The Company meets the registrant requirements
and transaction requirements for the use of a Form S-3 registration statement
under the Securities Act with respect to the resale of the Shares and the
Warrant Shares, and, to the Company's knowledge, there is no fact, matter or
event that could materially delay the effectiveness of the Registration
Statement.

                                   SECTION 4

                REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF THE PURCHASER

     The Purchaser hereby represents and warrants to the Company as follows:

     4.1  ORGANIZATION.  The Purchaser is a corporation duly organized and
validly existing and in good standing under the laws of Delaware, and Comcast
Corporation, a Pennsylvania corporation, directly or indirectly owns all of the
currently outstanding stock of the Purchaser.

     4.2  AUTHORITY.  All corporate action on the part of the Purchaser
necessary for the authorization, execution, delivery and performance of this
Agreement and the Registration Rights Agreement by the Purchaser has been taken.
This Agreement and the Registration Rights Agreement have been duly executed and
delivered by the Purchaser and constitute legal, valid and binding obligations
of the Purchaser, enforceable in accordance with their respective terms, subject
to laws of general application relating to bankruptcy, insolvency and the relief
of debtors and rules of law governing specific performance, injunctive relief or
other equitable remedies, and to limitations of public policy as they may apply
to Section 6 of the Registration Rights Agreement. The execution and delivery of
said agreements do not, and the consummation of the transactions contemplated
hereby and thereby will not, conflict with or result in any violation of any
obligation under any provision of the Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws of the
Purchaser or any judgment, order, decree, statute, law, ordinance, rule or
regulation applicable to the Purchaser.

     4.3  INVESTMENT.  The Purchaser is acquiring the Shares, the Warrant and
the Warrant Shares for investment for its own account, not as a nominee or
agent, and not with a view to, or for resale in connection with, any
distribution thereof other than in compliance with applicable securities laws.
The Purchaser understands that the sale of the Shares and the Warrant hereunder
and the Warrant Shares upon exercise of the Warrant has not been registered
under the Securities Act by reason of a specific exemption from the registration
provisions of the Securities Act that depends upon, among other things, the bona
fide nature of the investment intent and the accuracy of the Purchaser's
representations and warranties contained in this Section 4. It is understood
that transfers by the Purchaser of the Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant
Shares, or any portion thereof, to one or more members of the Purchaser Group
(as defined in Section 10.4 below) shall not be deemed to be inconsistent with
this Section 4.3, and the Purchaser shall be permitted to make such transfers
from time to time without restriction, so long as any such transfer complies
with the Securities Act and any applicable state securities laws.

     4.4  DISCLOSURE OF INFORMATION.  The Purchaser has had full access to all
information it considers necessary or appropriate to make an informed investment
decision with respect to the Shares and the Warrant to be purchased by the
Purchaser under this Agreement.  The Purchaser further has had an opportunity to
ask questions and receive answers from the Company regarding the terms and
conditions of the offering of the Shares, the Warrant and the Warrant Shares and
to obtain additional information necessary to verify any information furnished
to the Purchaser or to which the Purchaser had access.

     4.5  INVESTMENT EXPERIENCE.  The Purchaser understands that the purchase of



the Shares, the Warrant and, upon exercise of the Warrant, the Warrant Shares
involves substantial risk. The Purchaser has experience as an investor in
securities of companies and acknowledges that it is able to fend for itself, can
bear the economic risk of its investment in the Shares, the Warrant and the
Warrant Shares and has such knowledge and experience in financial or business
matters that it is capable of evaluating the merits and risks of this investment
in the Shares, the Warrant and the Warrant Shares and protecting its own
interests in connection with this investment.

     4.6  ACCREDITED INVESTOR STATUS.  The Purchaser is an "accredited investor"
within the meaning of Regulation D promulgated under the Securities Act.

     4.7  RESTRICTED SECURITIES.

          (a)  The Purchaser understands that the Shares and the Warrant to be
purchased by the Purchaser hereunder and the Warrant Shares to be purchased upon
exercise of the Warrant are characterized as "restricted securities" under the
Securities Act inasmuch as they are being acquired from the Company in a
transaction not involving a public offering, and that, under the Securities Act
and applicable regulations thereunder, such securities may not be resold except
as provided in Section 8 hereof.

          (b)  The Purchaser acknowledges that, except as contemplated in
Section 7.1 hereof, the Shares, the Warrant and the Warrant Shares have not been
registered under the Securities Act and must be held indefinitely by the
Purchaser unless they are registered under the Securities Act or an exemption
from registration is available. The Purchaser further acknowledges that the
Company is under no obligation to register the Warrant or, except as
contemplated in the Registration Rights Agreement and Section 7.1 hereof, the
Shares or the Warrant Shares.

          (c)  The Purchaser is familiar with Rule 144 of the Securities Act, as
presently in effect, and understands the resale limitations imposed thereby and
by the Securities Act in general.

     4.8  GOVERNMENTAL CONSENTS.  Partially in reliance on the representations
of the Company contained herein, no consent, approval, order or authorization
of, or registration, designation, declaration or filing with, any Governmental
Entity on the part of the Purchaser is required in connection with the valid
execution and delivery of this Agreement or the Registration Rights Agreement or
the consummation of any transaction contemplated hereby or thereby to occur at
Closing, except such filings as may be required to be made with the SEC and the
National Association of Securities Dealers, Inc.

                                   SECTION 5

                    CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATION OF THE PURCHASER

     The Purchaser's obligation to purchase the Shares and to receive the
Warrant at the Closing is subject to the fulfillment on or prior to the Closing
Date of the following conditions:

     5.1  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES; PERFORMANCE. Each of the
representations and warranties of the Company contained in Section 3 shall be
true and correct in all material respects on and as of the date hereof and on
and as of the Closing Date (except with respect to representations and
warranties made as of a specific time, which shall be true and correct in all
material respects as of such time, and without giving effect, solely for the
purposes of this Section 5.1, to any materiality qualification contained in such
representation or warranty) with the same effect as though such representations
and warranties had been made on and as of the Closing Date; and the Company
shall have performed all obligations herein required to be performed by it on or
prior to the Closing Date in all material respects (without giving effect,
solely for the purposes of this Section 5.1, to any materiality qualification
contained in such representation or warranty). The Purchaser shall have received
a certificate signed on behalf of the Company by an officer of the Company to
such effect on the Closing Date.

     5.2  NO ORDER PENDING.  There shall not then be in effect any order,
injunction or decree of any nature by any Governmental Entity enjoining or
restraining the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.

     5.3  NO LAW PROHIBITING OR RESTRICTING SALE OF THE SHARES.  There shall not
be in effect any law, rule or regulation prohibiting or restricting the sale of
the Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant Shares, or requiring any consent or
approval of any individual, partnership, corporation, business trust, trust,
unincorporated association, joint venture, Governmental Entity or other entity
of whatever nature (each, a "PERSON") that shall not have been obtained to issue
the Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant Shares, except, with respect to the
issuance of the Warrant Shares, any filings, consents or approvals required
under the HSR Act.

     5.4  REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT.  The Company shall have executed and
delivered the Registration Rights Agreement.



     5.5  OPINION OF COUNSEL.  The Purchaser shall have received an opinion
dated as of the Closing Date of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP, counsel to the
Company, substantially in the form attached as Exhibit E.

     5.6  CLOSING DELIVERIES.  The Company shall have delivered to the Purchaser
all items required to be delivered by the Company at the Closing pursuant to
Section 2.2 hereof.

     5.7  ORGANIZATIONAL DOCUMENTS AND BOARD APPROVAL.  The Company shall have
delivered to the Purchaser copies of (a) the Certificate of Incorporation of the
Company, (b) the Bylaws of the Company and (c) resolutions duly adopted by the
Board of Directors of the Company authorizing and approving (i) the consummation
of the transactions contemplated hereby, (ii) the Company's execution and
delivery of this Agreement and (iii) the Company's execution and delivery of the
other documents described herein, in each case certified as true, complete and
in full force and effect as of the Closing Date by an appropriate officer of the
Company.

     5.8  EFFECTIVENESS OF REGISTRATION STATEMENT.  The Registration Statement
(as defined in Section 7.1(a)(i) below) shall have been declared effective with
respect to the Shares by the SEC and no stop order suspending the effectiveness
of the Registration Statement shall have been issued under the Securities Act,
nor shall have any proceedings therefor been initiated or threatened by the SEC;
provided, however, that the Company shall not permit the Registration Statement
to be declared effective until all other conditions to the Closing set forth in
this Section 5 and in Section 6 have been fulfilled or waived in accordance with
this Agreement.

     5.9  UNDERWRITER STATUS.  It is the intention of the parties that this
transaction meet the requirements of a "private-investment, public-equity," or
PIPE, transaction, in accordance with the guidelines and interpretations
advanced by the SEC, and that, accordingly, the Purchaser shall not be deemed to
be an "underwriter" (as such term is defined in Section 2(11) of the Securities
Act), nor shall the SEC have requested that the Purchaser acknowledge that it
may be deemed to be an underwriter, in connection with the resale of the Shares
or the Warrant Shares pursuant to the Registration Statement.

                                   SECTION 6

                     CONDITIONS TO OBLIGATION OF THE COMPANY

     The Company's obligation to issue and sell the Shares and to issue the
Warrant at the Closing is subject to the fulfillment on or prior to the Closing
Date of the following conditions:

     6.1  REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES; PERFORMANCE.  Each of the
representations and warranties of the Purchaser contained in Section 4 shall be
true and correct in all material respects on and as of the date hereof and on
and as of the Closing Date (except with respect to representations and
warranties made as of a specific time, which shall be true and correct in all
material respects as of such time, and without giving effect, solely for the
purposes of this Section 6.1, to any materiality qualification contained in such
representation or warranty) with the same effect as though such representations
and warranties had been made on and as of the Closing Date; and the Purchaser
shall have performed all obligations herein required to be performed by it on or
prior to the Closing Date in all material respects (without giving effect,
solely for the purposes of this Section 6.1, to any materiality qualification
contained in such representation or warranty). The Company shall have received a
certificate signed on behalf of the Purchaser by an officer of the Purchaser to
such effect on the Closing Date.

     6.2  NO ORDER PENDING.  There shall not then be in effect any order,
injunction or decree of any nature by any Governmental Entity enjoining or
restraining the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.

     6.3  NO LAW PROHIBITING OR RESTRICTING THE SALE OF THE SHARES.  There shall
not be in effect any law, rule or regulation prohibiting or restricting the sale
of the Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant Shares, or requiring any consent or
approval of any Person that shall not have been obtained to issue the Shares,
the Warrant or the Warrant Shares, except, with respect to the issuance of the
Warrant Shares, any filings, consents or approvals required under the HSR Act.

     6.4  PURCHASE PRICE.  The Purchaser shall have paid the Purchase Price by
wire transfer of immediately available funds to an account designated in writing
by the Company.

                                   SECTION 7

                                   COVENANTS

     7.1  REGISTRATION RIGHTS.

          (a)  Company Registration.

               (i)  The Company shall file with the SEC, within three business



days after the date hereof, a registration statement on Form S-3 (the
"REGISTRATION STATEMENT") covering the registration of the resale of the Shares
and the Warrant Shares under the Securities Act.

               (ii) The Company shall use its best efforts to cause the
Registration Statement to become effective as promptly as possible, and remain
effective during the period from the date the Registration Statement is declared
effective (the "EFFECTIVE DATE") until the earlier of (A) the second anniversary
of the Effective Date, or (B) the date on which all Shares and Warrant Shares
have been sold (such period, as the case may be, the "REGISTRATION PERIOD").

               (iii)  During the Registration Period, the Company shall:

                    (A)  prepare and file with the SEC such amendments and
supplements to the Registration Statement and the prospectus used in connection
with the Registration Statement as may be necessary to keep the Registration
Statement effective during the Registration Period and to comply with the
provisions of the Securities Act with respect to the sale or other disposition
of the Shares and the Warrant Shares by the Purchaser or any other member of the
Purchaser Group, and furnish to the Purchaser any such supplement or amendment
prior to it being used and/or filed with the SEC;

                    (B)  comply in all material respects with the provisions of
the Securities Act applicable to the Company with respect to the disposition of
all securities covered by the Registration Statement;

                    (C)  furnish to the Purchaser (1) such number of copies
(including manually executed and conformed copies) of the Registration Statement
and of each amendment thereof and supplement thereto (including all annexes,
appendices, schedules and exhibits), (2) such number of copies of the prospectus
used in connection with the Registration Statement (including each preliminary
prospectus, any summary prospectus and the final prospectus and including
prospectus supplements), and (3) such number of copies of other documents, if
any, incorporated by reference in the Registration Statement or prospectus, in
each case as the Purchaser may reasonably request;

                    (D)  notify the Purchaser promptly and, if requested by the
Purchaser, confirm such notification in writing, (1) when a prospectus or any
prospectus supplement has been filed with the SEC and when the Registration
Statement or any post-effective amendment thereto has been filed with and
declared effective by the SEC, (2) of the issuance by the SEC of any stop order
or the coming to its knowledge of the initiation of any proceedings for that
purpose, (3) of the receipt by the Company of any notification with respect to
the suspension of the qualification of any of the Shares or the Warrant Shares
for sale in any jurisdiction or the initiation or threatening of any proceeding
for such purpose, (4) of the occurrence of any event that requires the making of
any changes to the Registration Statement or related prospectus so that such
documents will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to
state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made,
not misleading (and the Company shall promptly prepare and furnish to the
Purchaser, upon request, a reasonable number of copies of a supplemented or
amended prospectus such that, as thereafter delivered to the purchasers of the
Shares or the Warrant Shares, such prospectus shall not include an untrue
statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact required to be
stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the
circumstances under which they are made, not misleading), and (5) of the
Company's determination that the filing of a post-effective amendment to the
Registration Statement shall be necessary or appropriate; and, upon the receipt
of any notice from the Company of the occurrence of any event of the kind
described in this Section 7.1(a)(iii)(D)(2), (3) (but only with respect to the
jurisdiction suspending qualification), (4) or (5), (I) the Purchaser shall
forthwith discontinue any offer and disposition of the Shares and the Warrant
Shares pursuant to the Registration Statement covering such Shares and Warrant
Shares and, if so directed by the Company, shall deliver to the Company all
copies (other than permanent file copies) of the defective prospectus covering
such Shares and Warrant Shares that are then in the Purchaser's possession or
control, and (II) the Company shall, as promptly as practicable thereafter
(subject, in the case of Section 7.1(a)(iii)(D)(4), to the provisions of Section
7.1(d)), take such action as shall be necessary to remedy such event to permit
the Purchaser to continue to offer and dispose of the Shares and the Warrant
Shares, including, without limitation, preparing and filing with the SEC and
furnishing to the Purchaser a supplement or amendment to such prospectus so
that, as thereafter deliverable to the purchasers of the Shares and the Warrant
Shares, such prospectus will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact
or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements therein, in
the light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading;

                    (E)  use its best efforts to register or qualify the Shares
and the Warrant Shares covered by such Registration Statement under and to the
extent required by such other securities or state blue sky laws of such
jurisdictions as the Purchaser shall request, and do any and all other acts and
things that may be necessary under such securities or blue sky laws to enable
the Purchaser to consummate the public sale or other disposition in such
jurisdictions of the Shares and the Warrant Shares owned by the Purchaser,



except that the Company shall not for any such purpose be required to qualify to
do business as a foreign corporation in any jurisdiction wherein it is not so
qualified or submit to liability for state or local taxes where it would not
otherwise be liable for such taxes;

                    (F)  if requested by the Purchaser, promptly incorporate in
a prospectus supplement or post-effective amendment such information as is
required by the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC and as the Purchaser
specifies should be included therein relating to the terms of the sale of the
Shares and the Warrant Shares, including, without limitation, information with
respect to the number of Shares and Warrant Shares being sold by the Purchaser
or any other member of the Purchaser Group, the name and description of the
Purchaser or such other member of the Purchaser Group, the offering price of
such Shares and Warrant Shares and any other terms of the offering of the Shares
and the Warrant Shares by the Purchaser or such other member of the Purchaser
Group; and make all required filings of such prospectus supplement or
post-effective amendment promptly after notification of the matters to be
incorporated in such prospectus supplement or post-effective amendment;

                    (G)  use its best efforts to obtain the consent or approval
of each governmental agency or authority, whether federal, state or local, that
may be required to effect such registration or the offering or sale in
connection therewith or to enable the Purchaser and any other member of the
Purchaser Group to offer, or to consummate the disposition of, the Shares and
the Warrant Shares;

                    (H)  furnish to the Purchaser on a timely basis and at the
Company's expense, certificates free of any restrictive legends representing
ownership of the Shares or Warrant Shares sold in such denominations and
registered in such names as the Purchaser shall request, and notify the transfer
agent of the Company's securities that it may effect transfers of the Shares and
the Warrant Shares upon notification from the Purchaser that it has complied
with this Agreement and the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities
Act; and

                    (I)  comply with all applicable rules and regulations of the
SEC, and make generally available to its securityholders, as soon as practicable
but in any event not later than 18 months after the Effective Date, an earning
statement of the Company and its subsidiaries complying with Section 11(a) of
the Securities Act (including, at the option of the Company, Rule 158
thereunder).

          (b)  Payment of Expenses.  All expenses incurred by the Company in
connection with any registration, qualification or compliance pursuant to the
provisions of this Section 7.1 (including, without limitation, all registration
and filing fees, printing expenses, fees and disbursements of counsel for the
Company, blue sky fees and expenses and the expenses of any special audits
incident to or required by any such registration, but excluding all applicable
underwriting discounts and selling commissions) shall be borne by the Company.

          (c)  Information Furnished by the Purchaser.  It shall be a condition
precedent to the Company's obligations under this Section 7.1 that the Purchaser
furnish to the Company in writing such information regarding the Purchaser and
the distribution of the Shares and the Warrant Shares proposed by the Purchaser
as the Company may reasonably request to complete or amend the information
required by the Registration Statement.

          (d)  Information Blackout; No Stabilization.

               (i)  At any time when the Registration Statement is effective,
upon written notice from the Company to the Purchaser that the Company, after
consultation with outside counsel, has determined reasonably and in good faith
that the sale of Shares and Warrant Shares pursuant to the Registration
Statement would require disclosure of non-public material information, the
disclosure of which at such time could reasonably be expected to have a material
adverse effect on the business or affairs of the Company or a material adverse
effect on any proposal or plan by the Company or any of its subsidiaries to
engage in any extraordinary engagement or activity by the Company, including,
without limitation, any material acquisition of assets or any merger,
consolidation, tender offer or similar transaction, the Purchaser shall suspend
sales of the Shares and the Warrant Shares pursuant to the Registration
Statement until the earlier of (A) 45 days after the Company notifies the
Purchaser of such good faith determination, and (B) such time as the Company
notifies the Purchaser that such material information has been disclosed to the
public or has ceased to be material or that sales pursuant to the Registration
Statement may otherwise be resumed (the number of days from such suspension of
sales by the Holders until the day when such sales may be resumed hereunder is
hereinafter called a "SALES BLACKOUT PERIOD"). A Sales Blackout Period shall not
preclude any sales of Shares or Warrant Shares that the Purchaser may effect in
compliance with Rule 144; provided that the Purchaser otherwise conforms with
the requirements under the Securities Act and the Exchange Act.

               (ii)  No Sales Blackout Period shall be commenced by the Company
within 90 days after Closing or the end of a Sales Blackout Period, and the
Company shall not be permitted to commence more than two Sales Blackout Periods



in any 12 month period.

               (iii)  The Purchaser shall not, during the Registration Period,
(A) effect any stabilization transactions or engage in any stabilization
activity in connection with the Common Stock or other equity securities of the
Company in contravention of Regulation M under the Exchange Act, or (B) permit
any "Affiliated Purchaser" (as that term is defined in Regulation M under the
Exchange Act) to bid for or purchase for any account in which the Purchaser has
a beneficial interest, or attempt to induce any other Person to purchase, any
shares of Common Stock or Shares or Warrant Shares in contravention of
Regulation M under the Exchange Act.

          (e)  Indemnification.

               (i)  With respect to the offering and sale of the Shares and the
Warrant Shares made pursuant to the Registration Statement only, the Company
shall indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser, its officers, directors,
members and partners, and each Person, if any, who controls any of the foregoing
within the meaning of the Securities Act ("PURCHASER INDEMNITEES"), from and
against any and all claims, liabilities, losses, damages, expenses and
judgments, joint or several, to which they or any of them may become subject,
including any amount paid in settlement of any litigation commenced or
threatened, and shall promptly reimburse them, as and when incurred, for any
legal or other expenses incurred by them in connection with investigating any
claims and defending any actions, insofar as such losses, claims, damages,
liabilities or actions shall arise out of, or shall be based upon, any

violation or alleged violation by the Company of the Securities Act, any blue
sky laws or securities laws of any state or county in which the Shares and the
Warrant Shares are offered, and relating to action taken or action or inaction
required of the Company in connection with such offering, or shall arise out of,
or shall be based upon, any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement of a
material fact contained in the Registration Statement (or in any preliminary or
final prospectus included therein) relating to the offering and sale of the
Shares and the Warrant Shares, or any amendment thereof or supplement thereto,
or in any document incorporated by reference therein, or any omission or alleged
omission to state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or
necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the circumstances under
which they were made, not misleading; provided, however, the Company shall not
be liable to any Purchaser Indemnitee in any such case to the extent that any
such loss, claim, damage, liability or action arises out of, or is based upon,
any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement, or any omission or alleged
omission, if such statement or omission shall have been made in reliance upon
and in conformity with information furnished to the Company in writing by or on
behalf of any Purchaser Indemnitee for inclusion in the Registration Statement
(or in any preliminary or final prospectus included therein), or any amendment
thereof or supplement thereto. Such indemnity shall remain in full force and
effect regardless of any investigation made by or on behalf of the Purchaser
Indemnitee and shall survive the transfer of such securities. The foregoing
indemnity agreement is in addition to any liability that the Company may
otherwise have to any Purchaser Indemnitee.

               (ii) With respect to the offering and sale of the Shares and the
Warrant Shares made pursuant to the Registration Statement only, the Purchaser
shall indemnify and hold harmless the Company, its officers and directors and
each Person, if any, who controls any of the foregoing within the meaning of the
Securities Act (the "COMPANY INDEMNITEES"), from and against any and all claims,
liabilities, losses, damages, expenses and judgments, joint or several, to which
they or any of them may become subject, including any amount paid in settlement
of any litigation commenced or threatened, and shall promptly reimburse them, as
and when incurred, for any legal or other expenses incurred by them in
connection with investigating any claims and defending any actions, insofar as
any such losses, claims, damages, liabilities or actions shall arise out of, or
shall be based upon, any violation or alleged violation by the Purchaser of the
Securities Act, any blue sky laws or securities laws of any state or country in
which the Shares and the Warrant Shares are offered and relating to action taken
or action or inaction required of the Purchaser in connection with such
offering, or shall arise out of, or shall be based upon, any untrue statement or
alleged untrue statement of a material fact contained in the Registration
Statement (or in any preliminary or final prospectus included therein) relating
to the offering and sale of the Shares and the Warrant Shares or any amendment
thereof or supplement thereto, or any omission or alleged omission to state
therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made,
not misleading, but in each case only to the extent that such untrue statement
is contained in, or such fact is omitted from, information furnished to the
Company in writing by or on behalf of the Purchaser for inclusion in the
Registration Statement (or in any preliminary or final prospectus included
therein). Such indemnity shall remain in full force and effect regardless of any
investigation made by or on behalf of any Company Indemnitee. The foregoing
indemnity is in addition to any liability that the Purchaser may otherwise have
to any Company Indemnitee.

               (iii)  In case any proceeding (including any governmental
investigation) shall be instituted involving any Person in respect of which



indemnity may be sought pursuant to this Section 7.1(e), such Person (the
"INDEMNIFIED PARTY") shall promptly notify the Person against whom such
indemnity may be sought (the "INDEMNIFYING PARTY") in writing. No
indemnification provided for in subsection (i) or (ii) shall be available to any
Person who shall fail to give notice as provided in this subsection (iii) if the
indemnifying party to whom notice was not given was unaware of the proceeding to

which such notice would have related and was materially prejudiced by the
failure to give such notice, but the failure to give such notice shall not
relieve the indemnifying party or parties from any liability that it or they may
have to the indemnified party for indemnification pursuant to subsection (i) or
(ii) to the extent it was not materially prejudiced. In case any such proceeding
shall be brought against any indemnified party and it shall notify the
indemnifying party of the commencement thereof, the indemnifying party shall be
entitled to participate therein and, to the extent that it shall wish, jointly
with any other indemnifying party similarly notified, to assume the defense
thereof, with counsel reasonably satisfactory to such indemnified party and
shall pay as incurred the fees and disbursements of such counsel related to such
proceeding. In any such proceeding, any indemnified party shall have the right
to retain its own counsel at its own expense. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the
indemnifying party shall pay as incurred the fees and expenses of the counsel
retained by the indemnified party in the event (A) the indemnifying party and
the indemnified party shall have mutually agreed to the retention of such
counsel, (B) the named parties to any such proceeding (including any impleaded
parties) include both the indemnifying party and the indemnified party and
representation of both parties by the same counsel, in the written opinion of
such counsel, would be inappropriate due to actual or potential differing
interests between them, or (C) the indemnifying party does not promptly defend
the indemnified party. The indemnifying party shall not, in connection with any
proceeding or related proceedings in the same jurisdiction, be liable for the
reasonable fees and expenses of more than one separate firm for all such
indemnified parties (in addition to local counsel if required). Such firm shall
be designated in writing by the Purchaser in the case of Purchaser Indemnitees
and by the Company in the case of Company Indemnitees. The indemnifying party
shall not be liable for any settlement of any proceeding effected without its
written consent (which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld) but if
settled with such consent or if there be a final judgment for the plaintiff, the
indemnifying party shall indemnify the indemnified party from and against any
loss or liability by reason of such settlement or judgment. The obligations of
the Company and the Purchaser under this Section 7.1(e) shall survive the
completion of any offering of Shares or Warrant Shares pursuant to the
Registration Statement.

               (iv) The indemnity provided for hereunder shall not inure to the
benefit of any indemnified party to the extent that the claim is based on such
indemnified party's failure to comply with the applicable prospectus delivery
requirements of the Securities Act as then applicable to the Person asserting
the loss, claim, damage or liability for which indemnity is sought.

               (v)  If the indemnification provided for in this Section 7.1(e)
is held by a court of competent jurisdiction to be unavailable to an indemnified
party with respect to any claims, liabilities, losses, damages, expenses or
judgments referred to herein, the indemnifying party, in lieu of indemnifying
such indemnified party thereunder, shall to the extent permitted by applicable
law contribute to the amount paid or payable by such indemnified party as a
result of such claim, liability, loss, damage, expense or judgment in such
proportion as is appropriate to reflect the relative fault of the indemnifying
party on the one hand and of the indemnified party on the other in connection
with the circumstances that resulted in such claim, liability, loss, damage,
expense or judgment, as well as any other relevant equitable considerations. The
relative fault of the indemnifying party and of the indemnified party shall be
determined by a court of law by reference to, among other things, whether the
untrue or alleged untrue statement of a material fact or the omission to state a
material fact relates to information supplied by the indemnifying party or by
the indemnified party and the parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to
information and opportunity to correct or prevent such statement or omission.
The parties hereto agree that it would not be just and equitable if contribution
pursuant to this Section 7.1(e) were determined by pro rata allocation or any
other method of allocation that does not take into account the equitable
consideration referred to in this paragraph (v).

               (vi) In no event shall the liability of the Purchaser under this
Section 7.1(e), whether for indemnification or contribution, exceed the net
proceeds received by the Purchaser from the sale of Shares and the Warrant
Shares pursuant to the Registration Statement.

          (f)  Rule 144.  With a view to making available to the Purchaser the
benefits of Rule 144 and any other rule or regulation of the SEC that may at any
time permit the Purchaser to sell securities of the Company to the public
without registration, in addition to the foregoing provisions of this Section
7.1, the Company shall:

               (i)  make and keep adequate current public information with
respect to the Company available, as those terms are understood and defined in
Rule 144;



               (ii) use its best efforts to file with the SEC in a timely manner
all reports and other documents required of the Company under the Securities Act
and the Exchange Act; and

               (iii)  furnish to the Purchaser upon written request (A) a
written statement by the Company as to whether it has complied with the
reporting requirements of Rule 144, the Securities Act and the Exchange Act, (B)
a copy of the most recent annual or quarterly report of the Company, and (C)
such other reports and documents of the Company as the Purchaser may reasonably
request and as is publicly available to enable the Purchaser to avail itself of
any rule or regulation of the SEC that permits the selling of any such
securities without registration.

     7.2  OBSERVER RIGHTS.  On and after the Closing until the earlier of (i)
the fifth anniversary of this Agreement or (ii) the date on which the Purchaser
Group (as defined in Section 10.4 below) ceases to collectively own a number of
shares of Common Stock equal to at least thirty percent (30%) of the shares of
Common Stock held collectively by the Purchaser Group immediately after the
Closing (as adjusted for stock splits, stock dividends, combinations,
reorganizations, reclassifications and other similar events), the Company shall
permit one (1) representative designated by the Purchaser and reasonably
acceptable to the Company (the "PURCHASER OBSERVER") to attend, in a non-voting
observer capacity, each meeting of the Board of Directors of the Company and
each meeting of any committee thereof and to participate in all discussions
during each such meeting. The Company shall send to the Purchaser Observer
notice of the time and place of any such meeting, in the same manner and at the
same time as notice is sent to its directors. The Company shall also provide to
the Purchaser Observer copies of all notices, reports, minutes, contracts and
other documents, at the time and in the same manner as such documents are
provided to the Board of Directors of the Company. Any materials furnished to
the Purchaser Observer and the discussions and presentations in connection with
or at any meeting shall be considered confidential information and the Purchaser
Observer will keep such materials and discussions confidential and will not
disclose or divulge such materials and discussions to any third party.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Company reserves the right to exclude the
Purchaser Observer from access to any materials or meetings or portions thereof
if the Board of Directors or management of the Company shall reasonably
determine, upon advice of counsel in the case of (A) or (B), that such exclusion
is necessary (A) to preserve the attorney-client privilege, (B) to prevent a
conflict of interest, (C) to protect confidential proprietary information or (D)
because the Purchaser Observer's presence may otherwise be detrimental to the
business interests of the Company. The Company expressly acknowledges that any
of the following persons would be acceptable to the Company if selected by the
Purchaser to serve as Purchaser Observer: Robert Pick, Brad Dusto, Mark Hess,
and Steve Heeb.

     7.3  FUTURE AND CURRENT INVESTMENTS AND ACTIVITIES; INFORMATION.

          (a)  The Company acknowledges that (i) the Purchaser and its
Affiliates engage in a wide variety of activities and have investments in many
other companies, (ii) it is critical to the Purchaser that the Purchaser and its
Affiliates be permitted to continue to develop their current and future
businesses and investment activities without any restriction arising from an
investment by the Purchaser or any of its Affiliates in the Company, the right
of the Purchaser to designate a Purchaser Observer or any relationship,
contractual or otherwise, between the Purchaser or any of its Affiliates and the
Company or any of its Affiliates, and (iii) from time to time, in connection
with the foregoing activities of the Purchaser and its current and future
Affiliates (the "ACTIVITIES"), the Purchaser and its Affiliates may have
information that may be useful to the Company (which information may or may not
be known by the Purchaser Observer). The Company further acknowledges that (I)
the Company does not intend or desire that the relationship of the Purchaser and
any of its Affiliates with the Company and any of its Affiliates (A) interfere
with or impose conditions or restrictions on any of the Activities of the
Purchaser or any of its current or future Affiliates, or (B) confer upon the
Company any right to participate in any of the Activities of the Purchaser or
any of its Affiliates, and (II) the Company intends and desires that (X) the
Purchaser and its Affiliates shall be free to engage in the Activities in any
capacity, whether active or passive, without any obligation or liability to the
Company or to its shareholders, including, without any limitation, any
obligation to offer the Company a right to acquire, participate or have any
interest of any nature whatsoever in any of such Activities, and (Y) the
Purchaser, its Affiliates and the Purchaser Observer shall have no duty to
disclose any information known to such person to the Company; provided, however,
that this Section 7.3 shall not relieve the Purchaser, its Affiliates or the
Purchaser Observer of its or his duty of confidentiality with respect to
information pertaining to the Company.

          (b)  The Company acknowledges that, except as expressly set forth in
any written agreement between the Company or any of its Affiliates and the
Purchaser or any of its Affiliates, neither the Purchaser nor any of its
Affiliates shall have any duty or obligation to use or promote the use of any of
the goods, products, equipment or services offered by the Company.



     7.4  MOST FAVORED INVESTOR TREATMENT.

          (a)  From the date hereof until the date six months following the
Closing Date, in the event that the Company or any of its Affiliates sells or
issues, or enters into any agreements (whether oral or written) regarding the
sale or issuance of, (i) any shares of the Company's Common Stock, (ii) any
securities convertible into or exchangeable for any shares of the Company's
Common Stock or (iii) any options, warrants or other rights to purchase shares
of the Company's Common Stock or securities convertible into or exchangeable for
shares of the Company's Common Stock, on terms (including, but not limited to,
(A) a greater than 8% discount in the purchase price from the then current
market value of the shares of Common Stock or other securities so purchased, (B)
the number of options, warrants or other purchase rights issued as a percentage
of the number of shares of Common Stock or other securities purchased and the
terms (including, without limitation, the duration and exercise price) of such
options, warrants or other purchase rights, and (C) the registration rights
granted with respect to the securities so purchased) that are more favorable to
the purchaser thereof than those terms contained in this Agreement, the Warrant
and the Registration Rights Agreement, the Company shall take such measures
(including, without limitation, the issuance of additional shares of Common
Stock, an adjustment to the terms of the Warrant and the number of shares
issuable thereunder and an amendment to the Registration Rights Agreement) to
ensure that the Purchaser is afforded the benefit of such terms, without any
additional consideration and applied retroactively to the terms of this
Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration Rights Agreement. The "most favored
investor" status afforded the Purchaser hereunder shall apply by comparison of
all of the terms contained in this Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration
Rights Agreement to all of the terms pertaining to any subsequent sale or
issuance of securities, such that the

overall investment by any third party shall be on no more favorable terms than
the overall investment by the Purchaser hereunder, each taken in its entirety.
The Purchaser acknowledges that a third party may have more favorable terms with
regard to a specific line item, and such shall not in and of itself constitute a
violation or breach of this Section 7.4.

          (b)  Notwithstanding the foregoing, no provision of this Section 7.4
shall apply to the issuance of (i) stock options or stock grants to employees of
the Company pursuant to the Company's stock option, stock incentive and stock
purchase plans described in the Filed SEC Documents or otherwise approved by the
Board of Directors of the Company or (ii) shares of the Company's Common Stock
in connection with a public offering of such shares by the Company for its own
account.

     7.5  LISTING OF THE SHARES.  The Company shall cause the Shares and the
Warrant Shares to be listed on the Nasdaq National Market System or such other
securities exchange or quotation system on which the Common Stock is then listed
or quoted.

     7.6  WARRANT SHARES.  The Company shall at all times reserve and keep
available, solely for issuance and delivery upon the exercise of the Warrant,
the number of shares of Common Stock issuable from time to time upon such
exercise.

     7.7  HSR ACT FILINGS.  In the event that, as the result of the Purchaser's
decision to exercise the Warrant or any other warrants hereinafter issued by the
Company to the Purchaser or for any other reason, it becomes necessary at any
time after the Closing for the Purchaser to make any filings under the Hart-
Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act of 1976, as amended (the "HSR ACT"), the
Company shall cooperate with the Purchaser in connection with any such filings
by (i) making all filings required to be made on the Company's part under the
HSR Act and (ii) promptly furnishing, or causing to be furnished, any
information that may be required by the Federal Trade Commission or the
Department of Justice under the HSR Act.

     7.8  FULFILLMENT OF CONDITIONS.  Each of the Company and the Purchaser
shall use its reasonable efforts to perform, comply with and fulfill all
obligations, covenants and conditions required by this Agreement to be
performed, complied with or fulfilled by it on or prior to the Closing Date,
including, without limitation, all actions required under any law, rule or
regulation adopted subsequent to the date hereof.

     7.9  CONFIDENTIALITY; COMPLIANCE WITH SECURITIES LAWS.  At Closing, the
Purchaser and the Company shall execute a Confidentiality Agreement
substantially in the form attached hereto as Exhibit F.  In addition, in
connection with the Purchaser's observer rights pursuant to Section 7.2 hereof
or otherwise through its relationship with the Company, the Purchaser hereby
acknowledges that it may become aware of material non-public information
concerning the Company and that the United States securities laws generally
prohibit any person who has material non-public information concerning an issuer
from publicly purchasing, selling or otherwise trading in securities of such
issuer, and it shall comply with all applicable securities laws to the extent it
receives any such information.

                                   SECTION 8



         COMPLIANCE WITH SECURITIES ACT; RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFERABILITY

     8.1  COMPLIANCE WITH SECURITIES ACT.  The Shares, the Warrant and the
Warrant Shares shall not be transferable except upon the conditions specified in
Section 8.3, which conditions are intended, among other things, to ensure
compliance with the provisions of the Securities Act and applicable state
securities laws in respect of any such transfer.

     8.2  RESTRICTIVE LEGEND.  The certificate or certificates representing the
Shares and the Warrant Shares shall each be subject to the following legend
restricting transfer under the Securities Act:

     THE TRANSACTION IN WHICH THE SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE WERE
     ACQUIRED WAS NOT REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED
     (THE "SECURITIES ACT"), OR ANY STATE SECURITIES LAW.  NO TRANSFER OF THE
     SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE SHALL BE VALID OR EFFECTIVE UNLESS
     SUCH TRANSFER IS MADE (A) PURSUANT TO AN EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT
     UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND IN COMPLIANCE WITH ANY APPLICABLE STATE
     SECURITIES LAWS, OR (B) IN A TRANSACTION THAT QUALIFIES AS AN EXEMPT
     TRANSACTION UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND ANY APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES
     LAWS AND FOR WHICH, SUBJECT TO LIMITED EXCEPTIONS, AN OPINION OF COUNSEL IN
     FORM AND SUBSTANCE REASONABLY ACCEPTABLE TO THE COMPANY TO SUCH EFFECT HAS
     BEEN PROVIDED.

The Company shall remove this legend from the certificate or certificates
representing any of the Shares or the Warrant Shares upon the termination of the
restrictions on transferability with respect to such Shares or Warrant Shares,
in accordance with the last sentence of Section 8.4.

     8.3  RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFERABILITY.  The Company shall not be required to
register the transfer of the Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant Shares on the
books of the Company unless the Company shall have been provided with an opinion
of counsel in form and substance reasonably satisfactory to the Company that the
Shares, the Warrant or the Warrant Shares, as applicable, are eligible for
transfer without registration under the Securities Act; provided, however, that
no such opinion of counsel shall be necessary in order to effectuate a transfer
of any of the Shares, the Warrant or Warrant Shares (i) in accordance with the
provisions of Rule 144(k) promulgated under the Securities Act, (ii) with
respect to the Shares and the Warrant Shares, in accordance with the intended
method of disposition set forth in the Registration Statement or (iii) with
respect to the Warrant Shares, in accordance with the intended method of
disposition set forth in any other registration statement filed by the Company
and covering the Warrant Shares pursuant to the Registration Rights Agreement.

     8.4  TERMINATION OF RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFERABILITY.  The conditions
precedent imposed by this Section 8 upon the transferability of the Shares, the
Warrant and the Warrant Shares shall cease and terminate as to any of the
Shares, the Warrant and the Warrant Shares (i) when such securities shall have
been registered under the Securities Act and sold or otherwise disposed of in
accordance with the intended method of disposition by the seller or sellers
thereof set forth in the registration statement covering such securities
(including, without limitation, the Registration Statement), (ii) at such time
as the Company shall have been provided with an opinion of counsel in form and
substance reasonably satisfactory to the Company to the effect that the
restrictive legend on such securities is no longer required in order to
establish compliance with the provisions of the Securities Act, or (iii) when
such securities are transferred pursuant to Rule 144 or become transferable in
accordance with the provisions

of Rule 144(k) promulgated under the Securities Act. Whenever the conditions
imposed by this Section 8 shall terminate as hereinabove provided with respect
to any of the Shares or the Warrant Shares, the holder of any such securities
bearing the legend set forth in Section 8.2 shall be entitled to receive from
the Company, without expense (except for the payment of any applicable transfer
taxes) and as expeditiously as possible, new stock certificates not bearing such
legend.

                                   SECTION 9

                                  TERMINATION

     9.1  TERMINATION.  This Agreement may be terminated at any time:

          (a)  by mutual consent of the Company and the Purchaser in a written
instrument;

          (b)  by either the Purchaser or the Company if there has been a
material breach on the part of the other of any representation, warranty,
covenant or agreement set forth in this Agreement, which breach has not been
cured within 30 days following receipt by the breaching party of notice of such
breach; or

          (c)  by either the Company or the Purchaser if the Closing shall not
have occurred on or before the 60th day after the date hereof unless the failure



to close by such time is due to the breach of this Agreement by the party
seeking to terminate; provided that if the Registration Statement has not been
declared effective within such 60-day period, the Purchaser, in its sole
discretion, may extend such 60-day period for an additional 60 days.

     9.2  EFFECT OF TERMINATION.  In the event of termination of this Agreement
by either the Company or the Purchaser as provided in Section 9.1, this
Agreement shall forthwith become void; provided, however, that no termination of
this Agreement shall relieve any party from liability resulting from a prior
breach by such party of any of its representations, warranties, covenants or
agreements set forth herein.

                                   SECTION 10

                                 MISCELLANEOUS

     10.1  GOVERNING LAW.  This Agreement shall be governed in all respects by
the internal laws of the State of Delaware as applied to contracts entered into
solely between residents of, and to be performed entirely within, such state,
and without reference to principles of conflicts of laws or choice of laws.

     10.2  SPECIFIC ENFORCEMENT; VENUE.  The parties hereto acknowledge and
agree that each would be irreparably damaged if any of the provisions of this
Agreement are not performed by the other in accordance with their specific terms
or are otherwise breached. It is accordingly agreed that each party shall be
entitled to seek an injunction or injunctions to prevent breaches of this
Agreement by the other and to enforce this Agreement and the terms and
provisions hereof specifically against the other, in addition to any other
remedy to which such aggrieved party may be entitled at law or in equity. Any
action or proceeding seeking to enforce any provision of, or based on any rights
arising out of, this Agreement may be brought against any of the parties in the
courts of the State of Delaware, County of New Castle, or in the United States
District Court for the District of Delaware, and each of the parties

consents to the jurisdiction of such courts (and of the appropriate appellate
courts) in any such action or proceeding and waives any objection to venue laid
therein. Process in any action or proceeding referred to in the preceding
sentence may be served on any party anywhere in the world.

     10.3  SURVIVAL.  The representations and warranties in Sections 3 and 4 of
this Agreement shall survive the Closing and shall not merge in the performance
of any obligation by any party hereto; provided, however, that the
representations and warranties made shall only be deemed to have been made as of
the date hereof and as of the Closing Date (or such other date referenced in
such representation or warranty).

     10.4  SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS.  The rights and obligations set forth herein
may not be assigned or delegated by the Company or the Purchaser without the
prior written consent of the other, except that the Purchaser may assign, in
whole or in part, its rights and delegate its obligations hereunder (including,
without limitation, the right to purchase any or all of the Shares and the
Warrant and the obligation to pay all or any portion of the Purchase Price) to
any Affiliate of the Purchaser (collectively, together with the Purchaser, the
"PURCHASER GROUP") without obtaining the prior written consent of the Company.
This Agreement shall be binding upon and shall inure to the benefit of the
parties hereto and their respective successors and permitted assigns.

     10.5  ENTIRE AGREEMENT; AMENDMENT.  Except as expressly provided to the
contrary in any separate agreement, this Agreement, the Warrant and the
Registration Rights Agreement constitute the full and entire understanding and
agreement between the parties with regard to the subject matter hereof and
thereof, and supersede all prior agreements and understandings among the parties
relating to the subject matter hereof and thereof. Neither this Agreement nor
any term hereof may be amended, waived, discharged or terminated other than by a
written instrument signed by the party against whom enforcement of any such
amendment, waiver, discharge or termination is sought.

     10.6  NOTICES.  All notices, requests, demands or other communications that
are required or may be given pursuant to the terms of this Agreement shall be in
writing and shall be deemed to have been duly given: (i) on the date of delivery
if personally delivered by hand, (ii) upon the third day after such notice is
(a) deposited in the United States mail, if mailed by registered or certified
mail, postage prepaid, return receipt requested, or (b) sent by a nationally
recognized overnight express courier, or (iii) by facsimile upon written
confirmation (other than the automatic confirmation that is received from the
recipient's facsimile machine) of receipt by the recipient of such notice:

          (a)  if to the Company, to it at:

               SeaChange International, Inc.
               124 Acton Street
               Maynard, MA  01754
               Facsimile Number:  (978) 897-9590
               Attention: William L. Fiedler



               with a copy to:

               William B. Simmons, Jr., Esq.
               Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP
               125 High Street
               Boston, MA  02110
               Facsimile Number: (617) 248-7100

          (b)  if to the Purchaser, to it at:

               c/o Comcast Corporation
               1500 Market Street
               Philadelphia, PA  19102-2148
               Attention:  Arthur Block
               Facsimile Number:  (215) 981-7794

               with a copy to:

               Howard A. Blum, Esq.
               Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP
               One Logan Square
               18th and Cherry Streets
               Philadelphia, PA  19103-6996
               Facsimile Number:  (215) 988-2757

or to such other address or facsimile number as either party may have furnished
to the other in writing in accordance herewith, except that notices of change of
address or facsimile number shall be effective only upon receipt.

     10.7  BROKERS.

          (a)  The Company has not engaged, consented to or authorized any
broker, finder or intermediary to act on its behalf, directly or indirectly, as
a broker, finder or intermediary in connection with the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement. The Company shall indemnify and hold harmless
the Purchaser from and against all fees, commissions or other payments owing to
any party acting on behalf of the Company hereunder.

          (b)  The Purchaser has not engaged, consented to or authorized any
broker, finder or intermediary to act on its behalf, directly or indirectly, as
a broker, finder or intermediary in connection with the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement. The Purchaser shall indemnify and hold harmless
the Company from and against all fees, commissions or other payments owing to
any party acting on behalf of the Purchaser hereunder.

     10.8  FEES, COSTS AND EXPENSES.  All fees, costs and expenses (including
attorneys' fees and expenses) incurred by either party hereto in connection with
the preparation, negotiation and execution of this Agreement, the Warrant and
the Registration Rights Agreement and the consummation of the transactions
contemplated hereby and thereby, shall be the sole and exclusive responsibility
of such party.

     10.9  DELAYS OR OMISSIONS.  No delay or omission to exercise any right,
power or remedy accruing to any Person hereunder shall impair any such right,
power or remedy nor shall it be construed to be a waiver of any such breach or
default, or an acquiescence therein, or of or in any similar breach or default
thereafter occurring, nor shall any waiver of any single breach or default be
deemed a waiver of any other breach or default theretofore or thereafter
occurring. Any waiver, permit, consent or approval of any kind or character on
the part of any Person hereunder of any breach or default under this Agreement,
or any waiver on the part of any such Person of any provisions or conditions of
this Agreement, must be in writing and shall be effective only to the extent
specifically set forth in such writing. All remedies either under this Agreement
or by law or otherwise shall be cumulative and not alternative.

     10.10  SEVERABILITY.  If any term, provision, covenant or restriction of
this Agreement, the Warrant or the Registration Rights Agreement is held by a
court of competent jurisdiction to be invalid, void or unenforceable, the
remainder of the terms, provisions, covenants and restriction of this Agreement,
the Warrant or the Registration Rights Agreement, as applicable, shall remain in
full force and effect and shall in no way be affected, impaired or invalidated.

     10.11  COUNTERPARTS.  This Agreement may be executed in two or more
partially or fully executed counterparts and by facsimile signatures, each of
which shall be deemed an original and shall bind the signatory, but all of which
together shall constitute but one and the same instrument. The execution and
delivery of the signature page to this Agreement by any party hereto who shall
have been furnished the final form of this Agreement shall constitute the
execution and delivery of this Agreement by such party.

     10.12  PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT.  The Company and the Purchaser shall agree on
the form and content of any public announcement that shall be made concerning
this Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration Rights Agreement and the
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby, and neither the Company nor the
Purchaser shall make any such public announcement without the consent of the



other, except as required by law.

     10.13  FURTHER ASSURANCES.  The Company and the Purchaser shall each use
its reasonable efforts at any time and from time to time prior to, at and after
the Closing to execute and deliver to the other such further documents and
instruments and to take all such further actions as the other may reasonably
request in order to convey and transfer the Shares, the Warrant and, upon
exercise of the Warrant, the Warrant Shares, and to consummate the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement, the Warrant and the Registration Rights
Agreement.

                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]

          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to
be executed by their respective authorized officers as of the date first above
written.

                              COMCAST SC INVESTMENT, INC.

                              By:   /s/ Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Name:   Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Title:   Vice President
                                    --------------------------------

                              SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.

                              By:   /s/ William L. Fiedler
                                    --------------------------------

                              Name:   William L. Fiedler
                                     --------------------------------

                              Title:   Vice President
                                     --------------------------------

        [SIGNATURE PAGE TO COMMON STOCK AND WARRANT PURCHASE AGREEMENT]

The following exhibits and schedules thereto have been omitted in accordance
with Rule 601(B)(2) of Regulation S-K:

Exhibit A - Form of Warrant Certificate
Exhibit B - Company Disclosure Schedule
Exhibit C - Form of Registration Rights Agreement
Exhibit D - Form of Employee Nondisclosure, Developments and Noncompetition
            Agreements
Exhibit E - Form of Legal Opinion of Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP
Exhibit F - Form of Registration Rights Agreement

The Company will furnish supplementally a copy of any omitted exhibit or
schedule to the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") upon the
Commission's request; provided, however that the Company may request
confidential treatment pursuant to Rule 24b-2 of the Securities Exchange Act of
1934, as amended, for any schedule or exhibit so furnished.



                                                                    EXHIBIT 10.2
                                                                    ------------

                         REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT

     This REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT (this "AGREEMENT") is made as of this
1st day of December, 2000 between SeaChange International, Inc., a Delaware
corporation (the "COMPANY"), Comcast SC Investment, Inc., a Delaware corporation
(the "PURCHASER"), and Comcast Cable SC Investment, Inc., a Delaware corporation
(the "PROVIDER" and, together with the Purchaser and any and all of their
respective permitted assignees of the rights granted hereunder, the "HOLDERS").

     WHEREAS, the Company and the Purchaser entered into that certain Common
Stock and Warrant Purchase Agreement dated as of December 1, 2000 (the "PURCHASE
AGREEMENT"), pursuant to which the Company agreed to sell, and the Purchaser
agreed to purchase, 466,255 shares of the Company's Common Stock, $0.01 par
value per share (the "COMMON STOCK"), and a warrant to purchase 100,000 shares
of Common Stock (the "INVESTMENT WARRANT"); and

     WHEREAS, the Company and Comcast Cable Communications, Inc., the parent
corporation of the Provider, entered into that certain Video-On-Demand Purchase
Agreement dated as of December 1, 2000 (the "SERVICE AGREEMENT"), pursuant to
which the Provider is entitled to receive, in exchange for certain services
performed thereunder and upon the satisfaction of certain thresholds set forth
therein, additional warrants to purchase shares of Common Stock (the "INCENTIVE
WARRANTS" and, together with the Investment Warrant, the "WARRANTS"); and

     WHEREAS, as an inducement and a condition to consummating the Purchase
Agreement and entering into the Service Agreement, the Purchaser and the
Provider have required that the Company enter into this Agreement with the
Purchaser and the Provider.

     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing recitals, the mutual
promises hereinafter set forth, and other good and valuable consideration, the
receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, and intending to be
legally bound, the parties hereto agree as follows:

     1.  DEFINITIONS.  As used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have
the following respective meanings:

          (a)  "AFFILIATE" shall mean any person directly or indirectly
controlled by, controlling or under common control with another person, where
the term "control," for purposes of this definition, means the power to direct
the management of the person in question.

          (b)  "EXCHANGE ACT" shall mean the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

          (c)  "FORM S-3" shall mean such form under the Securities Act as is in
effect on the date hereof or any successor registration form under the
Securities Act subsequently adopted by the SEC that permits inclusion or
incorporation of substantial information by reference to other documents filed
by the Company with the SEC.

          (d)  "NASD" shall mean the National Association of Securities
Dealers, Inc.

          (e)  The term "PERSON" shall mean any individual, partnership,
corporation, business trust, trust, unincorporated association, joint venture or
other entity of whatever nature.

          (f)  "REGISTRABLE SECURITIES" shall mean (i) the Common Stock issued
or issuable upon exercise of the Warrants and (ii) any Common Stock issued as
(or issued or issuable upon the conversion, exchange or exercise of any Rights
of the Company that are issued as) a dividend or other distribution with respect
to, or in exchange for or in replacement of, the Warrants or the Common Stock
issued upon exercise of the Warrants. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Registrable
Securities shall not include (A) the Shares (as such term is defined in the
Purchase Agreement) and, for so long as they are registered for resale pursuant
to the effective Registration Statement (as such term is defined in the Purchase
Agreement), the shares of Common Stock issuable upon exercise of the Investment
Warrant, or (B) any other shares of Common Stock that have been sold (1) to the
public pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act or in
reliance on the exemption from registration provided by Rule 144 under the
Securities Act or (2) in a private transaction in which the transferor's rights
under this Agreement are not assigned.

          (g)  "Registration Expenses" shall mean all expenses incurred by the
Company in connection with any registration, qualification or compliance
pursuant to the provisions hereof, including, without limitation, all
registration and filing fees, printing expenses, fees and disbursements of
counsel for the Company, blue sky fees and expenses and the expenses of any
special audits incident to or required by any such registration.



          (h)  "Rights" shall mean any options, warrants, securities, rights or
other instruments convertible into or exchangeable or exercisable for, or
otherwise giving the holder thereof the right to acquire, with or without
consideration, directly or indirectly, any Common Stock or any other such
option, warrant, security, right or instrument, including any instrument the
value of which is measured by reference to the value of the Common Stock.

          (i)  "SEC" shall mean the United States Securities and Exchange
Commission.

          (j)  "Securities Act" shall mean the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

          (k)  "Selling Expenses" shall mean all underwriting discounts and
selling commissions applicable to a sale of Registrable Securities.

          (l)  The term "UNDERWRITER" shall have the meaning ascribed to such
term in Section 2(11) of the Securities Act, including any person deemed to be
an underwriter within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the Securities Act.

          (m)  "UNDERWRITTEN DEMAND NUMBER" shall equal one (1), unless and
until the Purchaser earns Incentive Warrants covering at least 250,000 shares of
Common Stock (as adjusted for stock splits, stock dividends, combinations,
reorganizations, reclassifications and other similar events), at which time the
Underwritten Demand Number shall equal two (2).

     2.  REGISTRATION UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT.

          (a)  Demand Registration.

               (i)  Subject to the provisions set forth in this Section 2(a)(i),
at any time and from time to time, any Holder or Holders may elect, by giving
written notice thereof to the Company, to require the Company to use its
reasonable best efforts to register all or a portion of the Registrable
Securities of such Holder or Holders (each, an "INITIATING HOLDER," and,
collectively, the "INITIATING HOLDERS") under the Securities Act; provided,
however, that the Company shall be obligated to use its best efforts to register
the Registrable Securities upon such demand only if the number of Registrable
Securities to be so registered is at least equal to the lesser of (A) 50,000
shares (as adjusted for stock

splits, stock dividends, combinations, reorganizations, reclassifications and
other similar events) or (B) such number of shares as have a total market value
(or, if there is no existing public market, a proposed maximum aggregate
offering price to be set forth on the facing page of the applicable registration
statement) of $3 million. Promptly following such demand, the Company shall (A)
give notice to each other Holder of Registrable Securities of such demand, which
notice shall set forth the identity of the Initiating Holders, and (B) use its
reasonable best efforts, in accordance with the provisions of Section 3(a), to
cause to be declared or become effective under the Securities Act a Form S-3
registration statement providing for the registration of, and the sale in
accordance with the intended method or methods of distribution thereof by the
Initiating Holders of, the Registrable Securities to be so registered. Any other
Holder of Registrable Securities may elect, by giving written notice to such
effect to the Company no later than ten business days after the Company shall
have given the notice referred to in clause (A) of the preceding sentence, to
have all or a portion of such Holder's Registrable Securities included in such
registration, and such Holder shall thereby become an Initiating Holder with
respect to such registration for all purposes hereunder. In the event that the
Company is not then eligible to use Form S-3, the registration statement shall
be filed using such form as may be available for the proposed distribution by
the Initiating Holders with which it is least burdensome for the Company to
comply. Subject to the limitations in Section 5 and the termination of the
registration rights granted under this Agreement pursuant to Section 10, the
Holders may make an unlimited number of such demands; provided, however, that
(1) the Company shall be required to use its best efforts to cause to become
effective no more than one registration statement in any six month period
pursuant to a demand made under this Section 2(a)(i); (2) the number of
instances in which the Holders shall be permitted to request that a registration
of Registrable Securities demanded pursuant to this Section 2(a)(i) be
underwritten shall not exceed the Underwritten Demand Number; and (3) no Holder
shall be permitted to make a demand pursuant to this Section 2(a)(i) for the
period beginning on the date that the Holders receive written notice from the
Company pursuant to Section 2(b)(i) of its good faith intention to register any
of its Common Stock under the Securities Act for purposes of an offering or sale
by or on behalf of the Company of its Common Stock for its own account, and
ending on the earliest of (x) the 90th day following the date on which the
registration statement pertaining to such offering becomes effective, (y) the
180th day following the date on which the Holders receive such written notice
from the Company stating its intention to effect such a registration or (z) the
date on which the Company no longer has a good faith intention to effect such a
registration (provided that the Company shall promptly notify the Holders at
such time as it no longer has a good faith intention to effect such a
registration).



               (ii) In the event of any registration of Registrable Securities
pursuant to Section 2(a)(i) hereof, the Company shall not, without the prior
express written consent of the Initiating Holders owning a majority of such
Registrable Securities, cause or permit any other securities of the Company or
of any other person (whether such securities are to be issued by the Company,
are held in the Company's treasury or are then outstanding and held by other
persons) to be covered by such registration statement or otherwise to be
included in such registration, and, accordingly, the Company shall not grant to
any other person registration rights pursuant to which such person would have
the right to register securities on a registration statement filed by the
Company pursuant to a demand made under Section 2(a)(i) hereof.

               (iii)  If, in connection with a registration of Registrable
Securities pursuant to Section 2(a)(i) hereof, any managing underwriter shall
advise the Initiating Holders in writing that, in its opinion, the inclusion in
the registration statement of some or all of the Registrable Securities sought
to be registered by the Initiating Holders creates a substantial risk that the
price per unit that such Initiating Holders will derive from such registration
will be materially and adversely affected or that the number of Registrable
Securities sought to be registered is too large a number to be reasonably sold,
the Company will include in such registration statement such number of
Registrable Securities as the Initiating Holders

are so advised can reasonably be sold in such offering, or can be sold without
such an effect, allocated pro rata and without any priority as between the
Initiating Holders, in proportion to the number of Registrable Securities that
each Initiating Holder owns or has the right to acquire relative to the total
number of Registrable Securities that all Initiating Holders own or have the
right to acquire.

          (b)  Company Registration.

               (i)  If, at any time (but without any obligation to do so), the
Company proposes to register any of its Common Stock, Rights or other equity
securities under the Securities Act on Form S-1, Form S-2 or Form S-3 (or an
equivalent general registration form then in effect) for purposes of an offering
or sale by or on behalf of the Company of its Common Stock, Rights or other
equity securities for its own account, then each such time the Company shall, at
least 20 business days prior to the time when any such registration statement is
filed with the SEC, give prompt written notice to the Holders of its intention
to do so. Such notice shall specify, at a minimum, the number and class of
shares, Rights or other equity securities so proposed to be registered, the
proposed date of filing of such registration statement, any proposed means of
distribution of such shares, Rights or other equity securities, any proposed
managing underwriter or underwriters of such shares, Rights or other equity
securities and a good faith estimate by the Company of the proposed maximum
offering price thereof, as such price is proposed to appear on the facing page
of such registration statement. Upon the written direction of any Holder or
Holders, given within 15 business days following the receipt by such Holder of
such written notice (which direction shall specify the number of Registrable
Securities intended to be disposed of by such Holder and the intended method of
distribution thereof), the Company shall include in such registration statement
any or all of the Registrable Securities then held by such Holder requesting
such registration (a "SELLING HOLDER") to the extent necessary to permit the
sale or other disposition of such number of Registrable Securities as such
Selling Holder has so directed the Company to be so registered. Notwithstanding
the foregoing, the Holders shall not have any right under this Section 2(b)(i)
if the registration proposed to be effected by the Company (A) is initiated at
the request of a person other than the Company and relates solely to the sale of
Common Stock, Rights or other equity securities by such person or (B) relates
solely to shares of Common Stock, Rights or other equity securities that are
issuable (1) solely to officers or employees of the Company or any subsidiary
thereof pursuant to a bona fide employee stock option, bonus or other employee
benefit plan or (2) as direct consideration in connection with a merger,
exchange offer or acquisition of a business.

               (ii) In the event that the Company proposes to register shares of
Common Stock, Rights or other equity securities for purposes of an offering
described in the first sentence of Section 2(b)(i), and any managing underwriter
shall advise the Company and the Selling Holders in writing that, in its
opinion, the inclusion in the registration statement of some or all of the
Registrable Securities sought to be registered by such Selling Holders creates a
substantial risk that the price per unit the Company will derive from such
registration will be materially and adversely affected or that the number of
shares, Rights or securities sought to be registered (including, in addition to
the securities sought to be registered by the Company, any Registrable
Securities sought to be included in such registration statement by the Selling
Holders) is too large a number to be reasonably sold, then the Company will
include in such registration statement such number of shares, Rights or
securities as the Company and such Selling Holders are so advised can be sold in
such offering without such an effect (the "OFFERING MAXIMUM NUMBER"), as follows
and in the following order of priority: (A) first, such number of shares, Rights
or securities as the Company, in its reasonable judgment and acting in good



faith and in accordance with sound financial practice, shall have determined,
and (B) second, if and to the extent that the number of shares, Rights or
securities to be registered under clause (A) is less than the Offering Maximum
Number, Registrable Securities of each Selling Holder, allocated pro rata and
without any priority as between the Selling Holders, in proportion to the number
sought to be registered by each Selling Holder relative to the number sought to
be registered by all the Selling Holders, that, in the aggregate, when added to
the number of shares, Rights or securities to be registered under clause (A),
equals the Offering Maximum Number.

               (iii)  The Company shall have no obligation under this Section
2(b) to make any offering of its securities, or to complete an offering of its
securities that it proposes to make, and shall incur no liability to the Holders
for its failure to do so.

          (c)  Withdrawals.  Any Holder having notified or directed the Company
to include any or all of such Holder's Registrable Securities in a registration
statement pursuant to Section 2(a) or 2(b) hereof shall have the right to
withdraw such notice or direction with respect to any or all of the Registrable
Securities designated for registration thereby by giving written notice to such
effect to the Company at least five business days prior to the anticipated
effective date of such registration statement. In the event of any such
withdrawal, the Company shall amend such registration statement and take such
other actions as may be necessary so that such withdrawn Registrable Securities
are not included in the applicable registration and not sold pursuant thereto,
and such withdrawn Registrable Securities shall continue to be Registrable
Securities in accordance herewith. No such withdrawal shall affect the
obligations of the Company with respect to Registrable Securities not so
withdrawn; provided, however, that in the case of a registration pursuant to
Section 2(a) hereof, if such withdrawal shall reduce the total number of
Registrable Securities to be so registered to less than the lesser of (i) 50,000
shares (as adjusted for stock splits, stock dividends, combinations,
reorganizations, reclassifications and other similar events) or (ii) such number
of shares as have a total market value (or, if there is no existing public
market, a proposed maximum aggregate offering price to be set forth on the
facing page of the applicable registration statement) of $3 million, then the
Company shall, prior to the filing or effectiveness, as appropriate, of such
registration statement, give each Holder of Registrable Securities so to be
registered notice, referring to this Agreement, of such fact and, within ten
business days following the giving of such notice, either the Company or the
Holders of a majority of such Registrable Securities may, by written notice to
each Holder of such Registrable Securities and the Company, as the case may be,
elect that such registration statement not be filed or, if it has theretofore
been filed, that it be withdrawn. During such ten business day period, the
Company shall not file such registration statement or, if it has theretofore
been filed, shall use its reasonable best efforts not to permit it to become
effective. In the event of any election contemplated by the proviso to the next
preceding sentence, no registration statement with respect to Registrable
Securities shall thereafter be filed with the SEC without compliance with all of
the procedures set forth in Section 2(a) hereof.

     3.  REGISTRATION PROCEDURES.

          (a)  Company Obligations.  In connection with the Company's
obligations with respect to any registration of Registrable Securities pursuant
to Section 2 hereof, the Company shall use its reasonable best efforts to effect
or cause such registration to permit the sale of the Registrable Securities by
the Holders thereof in accordance with the intended method or methods of
distribution thereof described in the registration statement relating thereto
and to maintain the effectiveness of such registration statement for the period
from the date of effectiveness (the "EFFECTIVE DATE") of such registration
statement until the date on which the disposition of all of the Registrable
Securities covered by such registration statement is completed (such period, the
"REGISTRATION PERIOD"). In connection therewith, the Company shall, as soon as
reasonably possible:

               (i)  prepare and file with the SEC a registration statement on
Form S-3, or such other form as may be utilized by the Company and as shall
permit the disposition of the Registrable Securities in accordance with the
intended method or methods thereof, as specified in writing by the Holders
thereof, and use its reasonable best efforts to cause such registration
statement to become effective as soon as reasonably possible thereafter;

               (ii) (A) prepare and file with the SEC such amendments and
supplements to such registration statement and the prospectus used in connection
with such registration statement as may be necessary to keep such registration
statement effective during the Registration Period and to comply with the
provisions of the Securities Act with respect to the sale or other disposition
of the Registrable Securities by the Holders, and (B) furnish to the Holders of
Registrable Securities registered thereby and the underwriters, if any, thereof
and the sales or placement agent, if any, therefor copies of any such supplement
or amendment prior to its being used and/or filed with the SEC;

               (iii)  comply in all material respects with the provisions of the
Securities Act applicable to the Company with respect to the disposition of all



of the Registrable Securities covered by such Registration Statement in
accordance with the intended method or methods of disposition by the Holders
thereof;

               (iv) provide (A) any Holder registering more than 10% of the
Registrable Securities to be registered, (B) the underwriters, if any, thereof,
(C) the sales or placement agent, if any, therefor, (D) counsel for such
underwriters or agent, and (E) counsel for the Holders thereof the opportunity
to participate in the preparation of such registration statement, each
prospectus included therein or filed with the SEC and each supplement or
amendment thereto;

               (v)  furnish to each of the parties referred to in Section 3(a)
(iv) and to each other Holder of Registrable Securities to be registered in such
registration statement (A) such number of copies (including manually executed
and conformed copies) of such registration statement and of each amendment
thereof and supplement thereto (including all annexes, appendices, schedules and
exhibits), (B) such number of copies of the prospectus used in connection with
such registration statement (including each preliminary prospectus, any summary
prospectus and the final prospectus and including prospectus supplements), and
(C) such number of copies of other documents, if any, incorporated by reference
in such registration statement or prospectus, in each case as each respective
party may reasonably request in order to facilitate the offering and disposition
of the Registrable Securities owned by any such Holder, offered or sold by such
agent, or underwritten by such underwriter, and to permit each Holder, agent and
underwriter to satisfy the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities
Act; and the Company hereby consents to the use of such prospectus (including
each preliminary prospectus, any summary prospectus and the final prospectus)
and any amendment or supplement thereto by each Holder and by any such agent and
underwriter, in each case in the form most recently provided to such party by
the Company, in connection with the offering and sale of the Registrable
Securities covered by the prospectus (including each preliminary prospectus, any
summary prospectus and the final prospectus) or any supplement or amendment
thereto;

               (vi) promptly notify the Holders of Registrable Securities
registered thereby, the managing underwriter or underwriters, if any, thereof
and the sales or placement agent, if any, therefor and, if requested by any such
party, confirm such notification in writing, (A) when a prospectus or any
prospectus supplement has been filed with the SEC and when the registration
statement or any post-effective amendment thereto has been filed with and
declared effective by the SEC, (B) of the issuance by the SEC of any stop order
or the coming to its knowledge of the initiation of any proceedings for that
purpose, (C) of the receipt by the Company of any notification with respect to
the suspension of the qualification of any of the Registrable Securities for
sale in any jurisdiction or the initiation or threatening of any proceeding for
such purpose, (D) of the occurrence of any event that requires the making of any
changes to the registration statement or related prospectus so that such
documents will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to
state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made,
not misleading (and the Company shall promptly prepare and furnish to the
parties referred to in Section 3(a)(v), upon request, a reasonable number of
copies of a supplemented or amended prospectus such that,

as thereafter delivered to the purchasers of the Registrable Securities, such
prospectus shall not include an untrue statement of a material fact or omit to
state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they are made, not
misleading), and (E) of the Company's determination that the filing of a
post-effective amendment to the registration statement shall be necessary or
appropriate; and, upon the receipt of any notice from the Company of the
occurrence of any event of the kind described in this Section 3(a)(vi)(B), (C)
(but only with respect to the jurisdiction suspending qualification), (D) or
(E), (1) the Holders, underwriters and agents shall forthwith discontinue any
offer and disposition of the Registrable Securities pursuant to the registration
statement covering such Registrable Securities and, if so directed by the
Company, shall deliver to the Company all copies (other than permanent file
copies) of the defective prospectus covering such Registrable Securities that
are then in the Holders', underwriters' and agents' possession or control, and
(2) the Company shall, as promptly as practicable thereafter (subject, in the
case of Section 3(a)(vi)(D), to the provisions of Section 5), take such action
as shall be necessary to remedy such event to permit the Holders (and the
underwriters and agents, if any) to continue to offer and dispose of the
Registrable Securities, including, without limitation, preparing and filing with
the SEC and furnishing to the parties referred to in Section 3(a)(v) a
supplement or amendment to such prospectus so that, as thereafter deliverable to
the purchasers of the Registrable Securities, such prospectus will not contain
any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact
necessary to make the statements therein, in the light of the circumstances
under which they were made, not misleading;

               (vii)  use its reasonable best efforts to register or qualify
the Registrable Securities covered by such registration statement under and to
the extent required by such other securities or state blue sky laws of such



jurisdictions as any Holder, underwriter or sales or placement agent shall
request, and do any and all other acts and things that may be necessary under
such securities or blue sky laws to enable the Holders, underwriters and agents
to consummate the public sale or other disposition in such jurisdictions of the
Registrable Securities owned by the Holders, except that the Company shall not
for any such purpose be required to qualify to do business as a foreign
corporation in any jurisdiction wherein it is not so qualified or submit to
liability for state or local taxes where it would not otherwise be liable for
such taxes;

               (viii)  for a reasonable period prior to the filing of such
registration statement, and throughout the Registration Period, make available
for inspection by the parties referred to in Section 3(a)(iv), subject to
execution and delivery of a confidentiality agreement in customary form in favor
of the Company by the Holders seeking to exercise such inspection rights, such
financial and other information and books and records of the Company, and cause
the officers, directors, employees, counsel and independent certified public
accountants of the Company to respond to such inquiries, as shall be reasonably
necessary, in the judgment of the respective counsel referred to in Section
3(a)(iv), to conduct a reasonable investigation within the meaning of Section 11
of the Securities Act;

               (ix) if requested by any managing underwriter or underwriters,
any placement or sales agent or any Holder, promptly incorporate in a prospectus
supplement or post-effective amendment such information as is required by the
applicable rules and regulations of the SEC and as such managing underwriter or
underwriters, such agent or such Holder specifies should be included therein
relating to the terms of the sale of such Registrable Securities, including,
without limitation, information with respect to the number of Registrable
Securities being sold by the Holders or agent or to any underwriters, the name
and description of the Holders, agent or underwriter, the offering price of such
Registrable Securities and any discount, commission or other compensation
payable in respect thereof, the purchase price being paid therefor by such
underwriters and with respect to any other terms of the offering of the
Registrable Securities to be sold by the Holders or agent or to such
underwriters; and make all required filings of such prospectus supplement or
post-effective amendment promptly after notification of the matters to be
incorporated in such prospectus supplement or post-effective amendment;

               (x)  use its reasonable best efforts to obtain the consent or
approval of each governmental agency or authority, whether federal, state or
local, that may be required to effect such registration or the offering or sale
in connection therewith or to enable the Holders to offer, or to consummate the
disposition of, the Registrable Securities;

               (xi) furnish to the Holders or the managing underwriters, if any,
on a timely basis and at the Company's expense, certificates free of any
restrictive legends representing ownership of the Registrable Securities being
sold in such denominations and registered in such names as the Holders or
managing underwriters shall request, and notify the transfer agent of the
Company's securities that it may effect transfers of the Registrable Securities
upon notification from each respective Holder that it has complied with this
Agreement and the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act;

               (xii)  enter into one or more underwriting agreements, engagement
letters, agency agreements, "best efforts" underwriting agreements or similar
agreements, as appropriate, and take such other actions in connection therewith
as the Holders shall reasonably request in order to expedite or facilitate the
disposition of the Registrable Securities so registered;

               (xiii)  (A) make such representations and warranties to the
Holders and the placement or sales agent, if any, therefor and the underwriters,
if any, thereof in form, substance and scope as are customarily made in
connection with an underwritten or a non-underwritten offering, as the case may
be, of common stock or other equity securities pursuant to any appropriate
agreement and/or to a registration statement filed on the form applicable to
such registration; (B) if any portion of the offering contemplated by the
registration statement is an underwritten offering, use its reasonable best
efforts to obtain an opinion of counsel to the Company in customary form and
covering such matters, of the type customarily covered by such an opinion, as
the managing underwriters, if any, and as the Holders may reasonably request,
addressed to the Holders and the placement or sales agent, if any, therefor and
the underwriters, if any, thereof, and dated the Effective Date (and if such
registration statement contemplates an underwritten offering of a part or all of
the Registrable Securities, dated the date of the closing under the underwriting
agreement relating thereto); (C) if any portion of the offering contemplated by
the registration statement is an underwritten offering, use its reasonable best
efforts to obtain a "comfort" letter or letters from the independent certified
public accountants of the Company addressed to the Holders and the placement or
sales agent, if any, therefor and the underwriters, if any, thereof, dated (1)
the Effective Date, (2) the effective date of each prospectus supplement, if
any, to the prospectus included in such registration statement or post-effective
amendment to such registration statement that includes unaudited or audited
financial statements as of a date or for a period subsequent to that of the
latest such statements included in such prospectus and (3) if such registration



statement contemplates an underwritten offering pursuant to any prospectus
supplement to the prospectus included in such registration statement or post-
effective amendment to such registration statement that includes unaudited or
audited financial statements as of a date or for a period subsequent to that of
the latest such statements included in such prospectus, dated the date of the
closing under the underwriting agreement relating thereto, such letter or
letters to be in customary form and covering such matters of the type
customarily covered by letters of such type; (D) deliver such documents and
certificates, including officers' certificates, as may be reasonably requested
by the Holders and the placement or sales agent, if any, therefor and the
managing underwriters, if any, thereof to evidence the accuracy of the
representations and warranties made pursuant to clause (A) of this Section
3(a)(xiii) and the compliance with or satisfaction of any agreements or
conditions contained in the underwriting agreement or other agreement entered
into by the Company; and (E) undertake such obligations relating to expense
reimbursement, indemnification and contribution as are provided in Section 6
hereof;

               (xiv)  in the event that (A) any broker-dealer registered under
the Exchange Act shall underwrite any Registrable Securities or participate as a
member of an underwriting syndicate or

selling group or "assist in the distribution" (within the meaning of the Rules
of Fair Practice and the By-Laws of the NASD) thereof, whether as a Holder of
Registrable Securities or as an underwriter, a placement or sales agent or a
broker or dealer in respect thereof, or otherwise, or (B) more than 10% of the
net offering proceeds, not including underwriting compensation, of such
distribution is intended to be paid to any such broker- dealer or "associated or
affiliated persons" of such broker-dealer or "members of the immediate family of
such persons" (each within the meaning of such Rules), the Company shall take
reasonable steps to assist such broker-dealer in complying with the requirements
of such Rules and By-Laws, including, without limitation, by (1) if such Rules
or By-Laws shall so require, engaging a "qualified independent underwriter" (as
defined in such Schedule) to participate in the preparation of the registration
statement relating to such Registrable Securities, to exercise usual standards
of due diligence in respect thereto and, if any portion of the offering
contemplated by such registration statement is an underwritten offering or is
made through a placement or sales agent, to recommend the price of such
Registrable Securities, (2) indemnifying any such qualified independent
underwriter to the extent of the indemnification of underwriters provided in
Section 6 hereof, and (3) providing such information to such broker-dealer as
may be required in order for such broker-dealer to comply with the requirements
of the Rules of Fair Practice of the NASD;

                (xv)  comply with all applicable rules and regulations of the
SEC, and make generally available to its securityholders, as soon as practicable
but in any event not later than 18 months after the Effective Date, an earning
statement of the Company and its subsidiaries complying with Section 11(a) of
the Securities Act (including, at the option of the Company, Rule 158
thereunder); and

               (xvi)  use its reasonable best efforts to list prior to the
Effective Date, subject to notice of issuance, the Registrable Securities
covered by such registration statement, to the extent they are not already so
listed, on the Nasdaq National Market System or such other securities exchange
or quotation system on which the Common Stock is then listed or quoted.

          (b)  Holders' Obligations.

               (i)  It shall be a condition precedent to the Company's
obligations under Section 2 hereof that each of the Holders of Registrable
Securities included in any registration hereunder furnish to the Company in
writing such information regarding that Holder and the distribution of the
Registrable Securities proposed by that Holder as the Company may reasonably
request to complete or amend the information required by the registration
statement to be filed by the Company pursuant to Section 3(a).

               (ii) The Holders of Registrable Securities included in any
registration hereunder shall, and shall cause the underwriters, if any, thereof
and the sales or placement agents, if any, therefor to, (A) offer to sell or
otherwise distribute the Registrable Securities in reliance upon a registration
contemplated by this Agreement only after a registration statement shall have
been filed with the SEC, (B) sell or otherwise distribute the Registrable
Securities in reliance upon such registration only if a registration statement
is then effective under the Securities Act, (C) comply with the provisions of
Section 3(a)(vi)(1) hereof, (D) distribute the Registrable Securities only in
accordance with the manner of distribution contemplated by the prospectus and
(E) report to the Company distributions made by the Holders, the underwriters or
the agents of Registrable Securities pursuant to the prospectus.

               (iii)  The Holders of Registrable Securities included in any
registration hereunder, and the underwriters, if any, thereof and the sales or
placement agents, if any, therefor, shall not, during the Registration Period,
(A) effect any stabilization transactions or engage in any stabilization
activity in connection with the Common Stock or other equity securities of the



Company in contravention of Regulation M under the Exchange Act, or (B) permit
any "Affiliated Purchaser" (as that term is

defined in Regulation M under the Exchange Act) to bid for or purchase for any
account in which any such Holder has a beneficial interest, or attempt to induce
any other Person to purchase, any shares of Common Stock or other equity
securities in contravention of Regulation M under the Exchange Act.

     4.  REGISTRATION EXPENSES.  The Company shall bear and pay or cause to be
paid promptly upon request being made therefor all Registration Expenses. The
Holders of the Registrable Securities so registered shall bear and pay or cause
to be paid promptly upon request being made therefor all Selling Expenses,
allocated pro rata on the basis of the number of Registered Securities so
registered by each Holder.

     5.  INFORMATION BLACKOUT.

          (a)  In the event that, following any demand pursuant to Section 2(a)
(i) hereof but prior to the filing of a registration statement in respect of
such demand, (i) the Company, after consultation with outside counsel,
determines reasonably and in good faith that the sale of Registrable Securities
pursuant to a registration statement filed hereunder would require disclosure of
non-public material information, the disclosure of which at such time could
reasonably be expected to have a material adverse effect on the business or
affairs of the Company or a material adverse effect on any proposal or plan by
the Company or any of its subsidiaries to engage in any extraordinary engagement
or activity by the Company, including, without limitation, any material
acquisition of assets or any merger, consolidation, tender offer or similar
transaction, and (ii) the Company gives the Initiating Holders written notice of
such determination (which notice shall include a copy of the resolutions of the
Board of Directors of the Company reflecting such determination), the Company
shall, notwithstanding the provisions of Section 2(a)(i) hereof, be entitled to
postpone for up to 45 days the filing of any registration statement otherwise
required to be prepared and filed by it pursuant to Section 2(a)(i) hereof (the
number of days of any such postponement is hereinafter called a "REGISTRATION
POSTPONEMENT PERIOD").

          (b)  At any time when a registration statement covering Registrable
Securities is effective, upon written notice from the Company to the Holders of
Registrable Securities included in such registration statement, and the
underwriters, if any, thereof and the sales or placement agents, if any,
therefor, that the Company, after consultation with outside counsel, has
determined reasonably and in good faith that the sale of Registrable Securities
pursuant to the Registration Statement would require disclosure of non-public
material information, the disclosure of which at such time could reasonably be
expected to have a material adverse effect on the business or affairs of the
Company or a material adverse effect on any proposal or plan by the Company or
any of its subsidiaries to engage in any extraordinary engagement or activity by
the Company, including, without limitation, any material acquisition of assets
or any merger, consolidation, tender offer or similar transaction, such Holders,
underwriters and agents shall suspend sales of the Registrable Securities
pursuant to the Registration Statement until the earlier of (i) 45 days after
the Company notifies the Holders, underwriters and agents of such good faith
determination, or (ii) such time as the Company notifies the Holders,
underwriters and agents that such material information has been disclosed to the
public or has ceased to be material or that sales pursuant to the registration
statement may otherwise be resumed (the number of days from such suspension of
sales by the Holders until the day when such sales may be resumed hereunder is
hereinafter called a "SALES BLACKOUT PERIOD").

          (c)  No Registration Postponement Period or Sales Blackout Period
shall be commenced by the Company within 90 days after the end of a Registration
Postponement Period or Sales Blackout Period, and the Company shall not be
permitted to commence more than two Registration Postponement Periods or Sales
Blackout Periods, collectively, in any 12 month period.

          (d)  No Registration Postponement Period or Sales Blackout Period
shall preclude any sales of Registrable Securities that the Holder thereof may
effect in compliance with Rule 144; provided that the Holder otherwise conforms
with the requirements under the Securities Act and the Exchange Act.

     6.  INDEMNIFICATION.

          (a)  Indemnification by the Company.  Upon the registration of any
Registrable Securities pursuant to Section 2 hereof, the Company shall indemnify
and hold harmless the Holders, their respective officers, directors, members and
partners, and each person, if any, who controls any of the foregoing within the
meaning of the Securities Act ("HOLDER INDEMNITEES"), from and against any and
all claims, liabilities, losses, damages, expenses and judgments, joint or
several, to which they or any of them may become subject, including any amount
paid in settlement of any litigation commenced or threatened, and shall promptly
reimburse them, as and when incurred, for any legal or other expenses incurred
by them in connection with investigating any claims and defending any actions,
insofar as such losses, claims, damages, liabilities or actions shall arise out
of, or shall be based upon, any violation or alleged violation by the Company of



the Securities Act, any blue sky laws or securities laws of any state or county
in which the Registrable Securities are offered, and relating to action taken or
action or inaction required of the Company in connection with such offering, or
shall arise out of, or shall be based upon, any untrue statement or alleged
untrue statement of a material fact contained in the registration statement (or
in any preliminary or final prospectus included therein) relating to the
offering and sale of the Registrable Securities, or any amendment thereof or
supplement thereto, or in any document incorporated by reference therein, or any
omission or alleged omission to state therein a material fact required to be
stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein, in light of the
circumstances under which they were made, not misleading; provided, however, the
Company shall not be liable to any Holder Indemnitee in any such case to the
extent that any such loss, claim, damage, liability or action arises out of, or
is based upon, any untrue statement or alleged untrue statement, or any omission
or alleged omission, if such statement or omission shall have been (i) made in
reliance upon and in conformity with information furnished to the Company in
writing by or on behalf of any Holder Indemnitee for inclusion in such
registration statement (or in any preliminary or final prospectus included
therein), or any amendment thereof or supplement thereto, or (ii) made in any
preliminary prospectus and the final prospectus shall have corrected such
statement or omission and a copy of such final prospectus shall have been
delivered to the Holder Indemnitee prior to the time such final prospectus is
required to be delivered by such Holder Indemnitee under applicable law. Such
indemnity shall remain in full force and effect regardless of any investigation
made by or on behalf of the Holder Indemnitee and shall survive the transfer of
such securities. The foregoing indemnity agreement is in addition to any
liability that the Company may otherwise have to any Holder Indemnitee.

          (b)  Indemnification by the Holder and Any Underwriters.  The Company
may require, as a condition to including any Registrable Securities in any
registration statement filed pursuant to Section 2 hereof and to entering into
any underwriting agreement with respect thereto, that the Company shall have
received an undertaking from the Holder thereof and from each underwriter named
in such underwriting agreement, severally and not jointly, to indemnify and hold
harmless the Company and all other Holders, if any, of Registrable Securities
selling under the same registration statement, their respective officers and
directors and each person, if any, who controls any of the foregoing within the
meaning of the Securities Act (the "COMPANY INDEMNITEES"), from and against any
and all claims, liabilities, losses, damages, expenses and judgments, joint or
several, to which they or any of them may become subject, including any amount
paid in settlement of any litigation commenced or threatened, and shall promptly
reimburse them, as and when incurred, for any legal or other expenses incurred
by them in connection with investigating any claims and defending any actions,
insofar as any such losses, claims, damages, liabilities or actions shall arise
out of, or shall be based upon, any violation or alleged violation by the Holder
or underwriters of the Securities Act, any blue sky laws or securities laws of
any state or

country in which the Registrable Securities are offered and relating to action
taken or action or inaction required of the Holder or underwriters in connection
with such offering, or shall arise out of, or shall be based upon, any untrue
statement or alleged untrue statement of a material fact contained in such
registration statement (or in any preliminary or final prospectus included
therein) relating to the offering and sale of the Registrable Securities or any
amendment thereof or supplement thereto, or any omission or alleged omission to
state therein a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make
the statements therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were
made, not misleading, but in each case (i) only to the extent that such untrue
statement is contained in, or such fact is omitted from, information furnished
to the Company in writing by or on behalf of the Holder for inclusion in the
registration statement (or in any preliminary or final prospectus included
therein), and (ii) if such statement or omission is incorporated by the Company
in any preliminary prospectus, only to the extent that such statement or
omission shall not have been corrected in writing by or on behalf of the Holder
prior to the time the final prospectus is required to be delivered by the
Company under applicable law. Such indemnity shall remain in full force and
effect regardless of any investigation made by or on behalf of any Company
Indemnitee. The foregoing indemnity is in addition to any liability that the
Holder and underwriters may otherwise have to any Company Indemnitee.

          (c)  Indemnification Procedures.  In case any proceeding (including
any governmental investigation) shall be instituted involving any person in
respect of which indemnity may be sought pursuant to this Section 6, such person
(the "INDEMNIFIED PARTY") shall promptly notify the person against whom such
indemnity may be sought (the "INDEMNIFYING PARTY") in writing. No
indemnification provided for in subsection (a) or (b) shall be available to any
person who shall fail to give notice as provided in this subsection (c) if the
indemnifying party to whom notice was not given was unaware of the proceeding to
which such notice would have related and was materially prejudiced by the
failure to give such notice, but the failure to give such notice shall not
relieve the indemnifying party or parties from any liability that it or they may
have to the indemnified party for indemnification pursuant to subsection (a) or
(b) to the extent it was not materially prejudiced. In case any such proceeding
shall be brought against any indemnified party and it shall notify the
indemnifying party of the commencement thereof, the indemnifying party shall be



entitled to participate therein and, to the extent that it shall wish, jointly
with any other indemnifying party similarly notified, to assume the defense
thereof, with counsel reasonably satisfactory to such indemnified party and
shall pay as incurred the fees and disbursements of such counsel related to such
proceeding. In any such proceeding, any indemnified party shall have the right
to retain its own counsel at its own expense. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the
indemnifying party shall pay as incurred the fees and expenses of the counsel
retained by the indemnified party in the event (i) the indemnifying party and
the indemnified party shall have mutually agreed to the retention of such
counsel, (ii) the named parties to any such proceeding (including any impleaded
parties) include both the indemnifying party and the indemnified party and
representation of both parties by the same counsel, in the written opinion of
such counsel, would be inappropriate due to actual or potential differing
interests between them, or (iii) the indemnifying party does not promptly defend
the indemnified party. The indemnifying party shall not, in connection with any
proceeding or related proceedings in the same jurisdiction, be liable for the
reasonable fees and expenses of more than one separate firm for all such
indemnified parties (in addition to local counsel if required). Such firm shall
be designated in writing by the Holder in the case of Holder Indemnitees and by
the Company in the case of Company Indemnitees. The indemnifying party shall not
be liable for any settlement of any proceeding effected without its written
consent (which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld) but if settled with
such consent or if there be a final judgment for the plaintiff, the indemnifying
party shall indemnify the indemnified party from and against any loss or
liability by reason of such settlement or judgment. The obligations of the
Company and the Holders and underwriters under this Section 6 shall survive the
completion of any offering of Registrable Securities pursuant to a registration
effected pursuant to Section 2 hereof.

          (d)  Limitations on Indemnity.

               (i)  The indemnity provided for hereunder shall not inure to the
benefit of any indemnified party to the extent that the claim is based on such
indemnified party's failure to comply with the applicable prospectus delivery
requirements of the Securities Act as then applicable to the person asserting
the loss, claim, damage or liability for which indemnity is sought.

               (ii) In no event shall the liability of any Holder or underwriter
under this Section 6, whether for indemnification or contribution, exceed the
net proceeds received by the Holder or underwriter from the sale of Registrable
Securities pursuant to the registration effected pursuant to Section 2 hereof.

          (e)  Contribution.  If the indemnification provided for in this
Section 6 is held by a court of competent jurisdiction to be unavailable to an
indemnified party with respect to any claims, liabilities, losses, damages,
expenses or judgments referred to herein, the indemnifying party, in lieu of
indemnifying such indemnified party thereunder, shall to the extent permitted by
applicable law contribute to the amount paid or payable by such indemnified
party as a result of such claim, liability, loss, damage, expense or judgment in
such proportion as is appropriate to reflect the relative fault of the
indemnifying party on the one hand and of the indemnified party on the other in
connection with the circumstances that resulted in such claim, liability, loss,
damage, expense or judgment, as well as any other relevant equitable
considerations. The relative fault of the indemnifying party and of the
indemnified party shall be determined by a court of law by reference to, among
other things, whether the untrue or alleged untrue statement of a material fact
or the omission to state a material fact relates to information supplied by the
indemnifying party or by the indemnified party and the parties' relative intent,
knowledge, access to information and opportunity to correct or prevent such
statement or omission. The parties hereto agree that it would not be just and
equitable if contribution pursuant to this Section 6 were determined by pro rata
allocation or any other method of allocation that does not take into account the
equitable consideration referred to in this paragraph (e).

     7.  UNDERWRITTEN OFFERINGS.

          (a)  Demand Registration.  If any of the Registrable Securities
covered by any registration statement filed pursuant to Section 2(a) hereof are
to be sold pursuant to an underwritten offering, the managing underwriter or
underwriters thereof shall be designated by the Initiating Holders, provided
that such designated managing underwriter or underwriters is or are reasonably
acceptable to the Company.

          (b)  Company Registration.  If any of the Registrable Securities
covered by any registration statement filed pursuant to Section 2(b) hereof are
to be sold pursuant to an underwritten offering, the managing underwriter or
underwriters thereof shall be designated by the Company, and no Holder of
Registrable Securities so to be offered shall be entitled to participate therein
unless such Holder agrees to sell its Registrable Securities pursuant to the
terms of the underwriting arrangement as agreed upon between the Company and the
designated managing underwriter or underwriters, and to complete and execute all
questionnaires, powers of attorney, indemnities, underwriting agreements and
other documents reasonably required under the terms of such underwriting
arrangement.



     8.  RULE 144.  With a view to making available to the Holders the benefits
of Rule 144 and any other rule or regulation of the SEC that may at any time
permit the Holders to sell securities of the Company to the public without
registration, in addition to the foregoing provisions of this Agreement, the
Company shall:

          (a)  make and keep adequate current public information with respect to
the Company available, as those terms are understood and defined in Rule 144;

          (b)  use its best efforts to file with the SEC in a timely manner all
reports and other documents required of the Company under the Securities Act and
the Exchange Act; and

          (c)  furnish to each Holder upon written request (A) a written
statement by the Company as to whether it has complied with the reporting
requirements of Rule 144, the Securities Act and the Exchange Act, (B) a copy of
the most recent annual or quarterly report of the Company, and (C) such other
reports and documents of the Company as such Holder may reasonably request and
as is publicly available to enable such Holder to avail itself of any rule or
regulation of the SEC that permits the selling of any such securities without
registration.

     9.  ASSIGNMENT OF REGISTRATION RIGHTS.  The rights to cause the Company to
use its best efforts to register Registrable Securities pursuant to Section 2
hereof may be assigned by a Holder to a transferee or assignee of Registrable
Securities (or Rights or other securities upon the conversion, exchange or
exercise of which Registrable Securities are issuable) to a transferee or
assignee of Registrable Securities (or Rights or other securities upon the
conversion, exchange or exercise of which Registrable Securities are issuable)
that (a) is an Affiliate of such Holder, (b) is a member of such Holder's family
or is a trust for the benefit of such Holder or a member of such Holder's
family, or (c) acquires at least 25,000 shares (as adjusted for stock splits,
stock dividends, combinations, reorganizations, reclassifications and other
similar events) of Registrable Securities (or Rights or other securities upon
the conversion, exchange or exercise of which Registrable Securities are
issuable); provided, however, that (i) the transferor furnishes to the Company,
within ten business days after such transfer, written notice of the name and
address of such transferee or assignee and the securities with respect to which
such registration rights are being assigned and such other information as the
Company may reasonably request and (ii) the transferee agrees in writing to be
subject to all restrictions set forth in this Agreement.

     10.  TERMINATION OF REGISTRATION RIGHTS.  A Holder's registration rights
provided hereunder with respect to any Registrable Securities shall terminate
upon the earlier of (a) the second anniversary of the date on which the shares
of Common Stock that are the subject of such Registrable Securities are actually
issued to such Holder, or (b) the date on which all Registrable Securities
issued or issuable to such Holder on the basis of a cash exercise price may be
sold in accordance with the provisions of Rule 144(k) under the Securities Act.

     11.  NO INCONSISTENT AGREEMENTS.  The Company shall not (a) grant
registration rights with respect to any shares of Common Stock, Rights or other
equity securities that would be inconsistent with the terms contained in this
Agreement, or (b) enter into or become bound by, or permit any subsidiary of the
Company to enter into or become bound by, any indenture, mortgage, deed of
trust, loan agreement or other agreement or instrument that would prohibit, be
violated by, conflict with or provide that a default would arise from, the
compliance by the Company with any of the provisions of this Agreement or the
consummation of the transactions herein contemplated, except for any such
prohibitions, violations, conflicts or defaults that, individually and in the
aggregate, would not have a material adverse effect on the business, financial
condition, results of operations or prospects of the Company and its
subsidiaries taken as a whole and would not impair, delay or restrict the
exercise by the Holders of their rights hereunder. The Company represents and
warrants that it is not currently a party to any agreement with respect to any
of its equity or debt securities granting any registration rights to any person,
other than those agreements set forth on Schedule 1 hereto.

     12.  MISCELLANEOUS.

          (a)  Governing Law.  This Agreement shall be governed in all respects
by the internal laws of the State of Delaware as applied to contracts entered
into solely between residents of, and to be performed entirely within, such
state, and without reference to principles of conflicts of laws or choice of
laws.

          (b)  Specific Enforcement; Venue.  The parties hereto acknowledge and
agree that each would be irreparably damaged if any of the provisions of this
Agreement are not performed by the other in accordance with their specific terms
or are otherwise breached. It is accordingly agreed that each party shall be
entitled to seek an injunction or injunctions to prevent breaches of this
Agreement by the other and to enforce this Agreement and the terms and
provisions hereof specifically against the other, in addition to any other
remedy to which such aggrieved party may be entitled at law or in equity. Any
action or proceeding seeking to enforce any provision of, or based on any rights



arising out of, this Agreement may be brought against any of the parties in the
courts of the State of Delaware, County of New Castle, or in the United States
District Court for the District of Delaware, and each of the parties consents to
the jurisdiction of such courts (and of the appropriate appellate courts) in any
such action or proceeding and waives any objection to venue laid therein.
Process in any action or proceeding referred to in the preceding sentence may be
served on any party anywhere in the world.

          (c)  Survival.  The respective indemnitees, agreements,
representations, warranties and each other provision set forth in this Agreement
or made pursuant hereto shall survive delivery of and payment for the Common
Stock and Investment Warrant pursuant to the Purchase Agreement, the delivery of
the Incentive Warrants pursuant to the separate service agreements, the delivery
of the shares of Common Stock issuable upon exercise of the Warrants and the
transfer and registration of Registrable Securities by any Holder.

          (d)  Successors and Assigns.  The rights and obligations set forth
herein may not be assigned or delegated by the Company or the Holders without
the prior written consent of the other, except that the Holders may assign, in
whole or in part, its rights and delegate its obligations hereunder in
accordance with the provisions of Section 9 hereof without obtaining the prior
written consent of the Company. This Agreement shall be binding upon and shall
inure to the benefit of the parties hereto and their respective successors and
permitted assigns.

          (e)  Entire Agreement; Amendment.  Except as expressly provided to the
contrary in any separate agreement, this Agreement constitutes the full and
entire understanding and agreement between the parties with regard to the
subject matter hereof, and supersedes all prior agreements and understandings
among the parties relating to the subject matter hereof. Neither this Agreement
nor any term hereof may be amended, waived, discharged or terminated other than
by a written instrument signed by the party against whom enforcement of any such
amendment, waiver, discharge or termination is sought.

          (f)  Notices.  All notices, requests, demands or other communications
that are required or may be given pursuant to the terms of this Agreement shall
be in writing and shall be deemed to have been duly given: (A) on the date of
delivery if personally delivered by hand, (B) upon the third day after such
notice is (1) deposited in the United States mail, if mailed by registered or
certified mail, postage prepaid, return receipt requested, or (2) sent by a
nationally recognized overnight express courier, or (C) by facsimile upon
written confirmation (other than the automatic confirmation that is received
from the recipient's facsimile machine) of receipt by the recipient of such
notice:

               (i)  if to the Company, to it at:
                    SeaChange International, Inc.
                    124 Acton Street
                    Maynard, MA  01754
                    Facsimile Number:  (978) 897-9590
                    Attention: William L. Fiedler

                    with a copy to:

                    William B. Simmons, Jr., Esq.
                    Testa, Hurwitz & Thibeault, LLP
                    125 High Street
                    Boston, MA  02110
                    Facsimile Number: (617) 248-7100

              (ii)  if to the Purchaser, to it at:
                    c/o Comcast Corporation
                    1500 Market Street
                    Philadelphia, PA  19102-2148
                    Attention:  Arthur Block
                    Facsimile Number:  (215) 981-7794

                    with a copy to:

                    Howard A. Blum, Esq.
                    Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP
                    One Logan Square
                    18th and Cherry Streets
                    Philadelphia, PA  19103-6996
                    Facsimile Number:  (215) 988-2757

               (iii)  if to any other Holder, to it at such address as is
provided to the Company in the written notice described in Section 9(i);

or to such other address or facsimile number as any party may have furnished to
the others in writing in accordance herewith, except that notices of change of
address or facsimile number shall be effective only upon receipt.

          (g)  Delays or Omissions.  No delay or omission to exercise any right,
power or remedy accruing to any person hereunder shall impair any such right,



power or remedy nor shall it be construed to be a waiver of any such breach or
default, or an acquiescence therein, or of or in any similar breach or default
thereafter occurring, nor shall any waiver of any single breach or default be
deemed a waiver of any other breach or default theretofore or thereafter
occurring. Any waiver, permit, consent or approval of any kind or character on
the part of any person hereunder of any breach or default under this Agreement,
or any waiver on the part of any such person of any provisions or conditions of
this Agreement, must be in writing and shall be effective only to the extent
specifically set forth in such writing. All remedies either under this Agreement
or by law or otherwise shall be cumulative and not alternative.

          (h)  Severability.  If any term, provision, covenant or restriction of
this Agreement is held by a court of competent jurisdiction to be invalid, void
or unenforceable, the remainder of the terms, provisions, covenants and
restriction of this Agreement shall remain in full force and effect and shall in
no way be affected, impaired or invalidated.

          (i)  Counterparts.  This Agreement may be executed in two or more
partially or fully executed counterparts and by facsimile signatures, each of
which shall be deemed an original and shall

bind the signatory, but all of which together shall constitute but one and the
same instrument. The execution and delivery of the signature page to this
Agreement by any party hereto who shall have been furnished the final form of
this Agreement shall constitute the execution and delivery of this Agreement by
such party.

          (j)  Further Assurances.  Each of the Company and the Holders shall
use its reasonable efforts at any time and from time to time to execute and
deliver to the other such further documents and instruments and to take all such
further actions as the other may reasonably request in order to consummate the
transactions contemplated hereby.

                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be
executed by their respective authorized officers as of the date first above
written.

                              SEACHANGE INTERNATIONAL, INC.

                              By:   /s/ William L. Fiedler
                                    --------------------------------

                              Name:   William L. Fiedler
                                    --------------------------------

                              Title:   Vice President
                                    --------------------------------

                              COMCAST SC INVESTMENT, INC.

                              By:   /s/ Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Name:   Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Title:   Vice President
                                    --------------------------------

                              COMCAST CABLE SC INVESTMENT, INC.

                              By:   /s/ Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Name:   Rosemarie S. Teta
                                    --------------------------------

                              Title:   Vice President
                                    --------------------------------

               [SIGNATURE PAGE TO REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT]

The following exhibits and schedules thereto have been omitted in accordance
with Rule 601(B)(2) of Regulation S-K:



Schedule 1 - List of Registration Rights Agreements of the Company

The Company will furnish supplementally a copy of any omitted exhibit or
schedule to the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission") upon the
Commission's request; provided, however that the Company may request
confidential treatment pursuant to Rule 24b-2 of the Securities Exchange Act of
1934, as amended, for any schedule or exhibit so furnished.



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1
                                                                    ------------

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

     We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-3 of our reports dated January 31, 2000 relating to the
financial statements and financial statement schedule, which appear in SeaChange
International, Inc.'s Amended Annual Report on Form 10-K/A for the year ended
December 31, 1999. We also consent to the reference to us under the heading
"Experts" in such Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Boston, Massachusetts
December 6, 2000


